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PRESIDENT’S
MESSAGE
Dear Friends, 

This issue of Barber Spirit is one of my favorites. It’s an 
issue dedicated to celebrating you, our donors, and sharing 
the direct impact your gifts have made in the lives of our 
individuals.  

So often, we make charitable donations and never see how 
someone’s life has changed. The following pages highlight 
projects and services that you have made possible for adults 
and children with intellectual disabilities and autism. 

Because of you, we’ve: 
•	 Formed a new support group for parents of children with an autism 

diagnosis and filled a critical gap in community resources 
•	 Broken ground on a $3M pool renovation project which will 

modernize the facility and create new opportunities for therapies and 
water safety education 

•	 Welcomed children and adults to expanded social opportunities and summer camps which build 
confidence and community connections 

•	 Hosted an artist-in-residence program at the Elizabeth Lee Black School where students explored self-
expression by working with clay. 

•	 Purchased educational technology for the Elizabeth Lee Black School to increase independence and 
develop future-ready skills 

This issue also spotlights important community partnerships that are deepening our impact and expanding 
our reach.  Our community garden collaboration has been recognized statewide 

as an innovative model program and a new curriculum at the Elizabeth Lee 
Black School provides young people with the life and social skills they 

will need as they move on to the next stage of life.  

Lastly, I want to extend my heartfelt accolades to Barber National 
Institute Employee Service Fund, Dollar General stores, Erie 
Sports Commission and Barnhart Transportation for their 
support this past year.  

Thank you for walking with us and making dreams come true! 

Sincerely, 

John J. Barber
President & Chief Executive Officer

We are “making dreams come true.” We 
provide children and adults with autism, 
intellectual disabilities and behavioral 
health challenges and their families the 
education, support and resources needed 
to be self-reliant, independent, and 
valued members of their community. In 
addition, we provide the professionals 
who serve them with world-class 
education and training.

Our Mission
 Statement 
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Raising a child with disabilities offers unique 
challenges that many parents must face alone and 
without guidance. However, Barber Behaviorial 
Health (BBH) is providing these families an 
opportunity to come together for support. 

On the second Tuesday of every month, parents 
gather at Barber National Institute for an autism 
support group facilitated by BBH Blended Case 
Manager Robin Fox. The group serves as a support 
network and allows participants to discuss 
various topics, ranging from coping techniques to 
community resources. 

“This is a place of unity,” Fox said. “We discuss 
the ups and downs of raising a child on the 
spectrum and the blessings which come along as 
well.” 

After only a handful of meetings, the parents in 
the group are already beginning to form bonds 
with one another. Parents with older children 
provide comfort to those new to the diagnosis, and 
together they have shed a few tears and shared 
plenty of laughs. 

“The parents are extremely supportive of one 
another and have found friendship in the 
process,” Fox iterated. “I am blessed to be a part of 
this program.” 

TO LEARN MORE ABOUT THE 
PARENT AUTISM SUPPORT GROUP, 
CONTACT BARBER BEHAVIORIAL 
HEALTH AT (814) 453-7661. 

CONSTRUCTION 
CREWS DIVE IN ON 
POOL RENOVATION 

PROJECT 

MAKING
CONNECTIONS,
GETTING HELP 

Excitement buzzed through the air as Barber 
National Institute friends, families and staff 
gathered poolside to celebrate the beginning of the 
$3M pool and natatorium renovation. 

After its initial construction more than 40 years 
ago, Barber National Institute pool has been a 
one-of-a-kind resource for the Erie community but 
was in dire need of its first major renovation. This 
important project was announced in August of 
2022, and after tremendous support from donors, 
construction began late last fall. 

To celebrate this monumental next step in 
the project, a construction kick-off ceremony 
was held in early November. Barber National 
Institute President and CEO John Barber and 
Senior Vice Presidents Robert and Patrick Barber 
addressed the crowd to express gratitude for the 
community’s support and excitement for what’s  
to come. 

The ceremony culminated as attendees were 
invited to cut the yellow tape signifying 

the official start of construction. 
Renovations have been underway 

since and are expected to be 
completed this fall. 

John Barber is joined by Mark, Leah and Addy 
Spellman in cutting the construction ribbon.
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The world Dr. Gertrude Barber, founder of 
Barber National Institute, faced in 1952 held 

few opportunities for persons with disabilities. 
Schools were not required to educate children with 
disabilities, whose only options were to remain at 
home without a formal education or be sent to a 
distant institution. Having a job or being a part of 
the community was not even considered.  

Dr. Barber decided to change that.  

Our employees play a vital role in carrying out 
that legacy to bring hope and opportunity to more 
than 5,400 children and adults with intellectual 
disabilities, autism and behavioral health challenges 
throughout Pennsylvania.  

Human services careers, like those at Barber 
National Institute, are among the fastest-growing 
professions with jobs readily available all around us.  

What makes Barber National Institute special is a 
deep spirit that has been cultivated for decades and 
is exemplified in the daily care provided by direct 
support professionals, nurses, therapists, teachers, 
paraeducators, job coaches, and program specialists.  

Among a myriad of professional choices, only a 
select few offer the profound experience of forging 
deep human connections, making these human 
services careers truly exceptional. 

Within Barber National Institute, a rich tapestry 
of careers unfolds, offering a diverse array of 
professional pathways without the need to seek 
opportunities elsewhere. Our commitment to 
employee well-being is evidenced through strategic 

investments in professional development, generous 
paid-time-off policies, and a progressive approach to 
supporting staff with initiatives like tuition assistance 
and student loan forgiveness. 

Our dedicated employees have not only navigated the 
challenges of a post-pandemic world but have also 
demonstrated exceptional creativity by reimagining 
our programs and services. Their efforts have led 
to the establishment of innovative and meaningful 
partnerships that contribute significantly to our 
organization’s success and resilience.

The future of Barber National Institute shines brightly, 
filled with promise, growth, and continued positive 
impact as we navigate new horizons and opportunities 
ahead. In the words of Dr. Barber, “all individuals 
are people of God, with feelings, emotions, needs 
and capabilities unique to these persons and their 
heritage. In a world where all people differ, everyone 
should have the opportunity to develop to their fullest 
potential.” 

Together, we are making dreams come true. 

2023 HIGHLIGHTSErie Insurance Senior Community Outreach Specialist Brian Wilking 
joins Elizabeth Lee Black School faculty and students in cutting the 
ribbon on the new sensory playground.

 Club Erie participants pose for a photo at the 
community garden this fall.
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•	 New sensory playground at Elizabeth Lee Black School
•	 New support group for parents of children with an 

autism spectrum disorder   
•	 $3M pool renovation project to modernize the facility  
•	 Educational technology throughout the Elizabeth Lee 

Black School  
•	 Statewide recognition received for an innovative 

community garden partnership  
•	 Renovations completed to Barber Bollinger Campus in 

Warren, PA  
•	 Featured article in Sports Destination Magazine for 

Barber Beast on the Bay’s adapted course’s inclusive 
atmosphere 

•	 Day programs engaged over 1,000 through recreation, 
employment and community participation 

•	 Residential community & Lifesharing homes supported 
independent living of over 300 individuals 

•	 Behavioral health services aided more than 3,000 
individuals in dealing with emotional and behavioral 
challenges 

•	 Family-focused services connected more than 1,800 
individuals with programs and services to foster 
relationships and a high quality of living

2023 HIGHLIGHTS

This rendering from architects Weber Murphy Fox shows updates to 
the pool and natatorium expected to be completed this fall.

 John and Bridget Barber are joined by Rev. & Mrs. Jon Swart and their 
daughter Rebekah at the Bollinger campus open house.

Barnhart Gives/Barnhart Transportation receives the award as Outstanding Philanthropic Organization from the Association of Fundraising Professionals. 
Pictured left to right: Bridget Barber, Patrick Barber, Laura Schaaf, Stephanie Law, Tim Barnhart, David Schumacher, Sueann Wiest, Mackenzie MacKay.
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The arts are often forgotten when considering 
therapy options for children with learning and 

developmental disabilities. Painting, drawing, music, 
dance and theater can provide a range of benefits for 
them (and those facilitating such activities). 

Barber National Institute’s Elizabeth Lee Black 
School is known for its innovative art program which 
includes its students in engaging arts activities that 
help them develop self-confidence, make independent 
choices, express themselves and enhance fine motor 
skills.    

“Art encourages our students to use artistic mediums 
to express their feelings and thoughts nonverbally,” 
said Barber National Institute Executive Vice 
President Dr. Maureen Barber-Carey. “The teaching 
philosophy at the Elizabeth Lee Black School is to 
adapt our instruction to each child’s learning style. 
Infusing our classrooms with art is not only uplifting 
for the students and teachers but creates unique 
learning opportunities.” 

Erie-based studio potter Jessie Simmons is an Erie 

Arts and Culture teaching artist and completed an 
eight-week artist-in-residence creating original clay 
works in the fall of 2023. 

Simmons presented the students with slabs of turtle, 
fish and animal-based clay shapes. Students worked 
with shaped slabs and manipulated tools such as 
stamps, carvers and cutouts. “I brought a simple idea 
to the students – a simple shape. The students made 
the shape their own with texture and tools. The shape 
allowed for creative interpretation and expression”.  

Clay offers primal and tactile opportunities. Simmons 
says it’s a material that wants to have a conversation 
with your hands. “Working with the children at the 
Elizabeth Lee Black School has been very rewarding. 
The first time the students touched the clay was 
fantastic. They quickly learned how to adjust to the 
material and how it felt. It wasn’t long, and they took 
off on their own!” 

Simmons’s residency concluded with an art exhibit 
on November 27. The artist-in-residence was funded 
by Erie Arts & Culture and the Dr. Gertrude A. Barber 
Foundation.  

CLAY OFFERS PRIMAL &
TACTILE LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES 

Elizabeth Lee Black 
School students 
showcase their 
original artworks at 
the student art show. 
Guided by clay 
artist Jessie 
Simmons, who 
served as the 
Erie Arts and 
Culture artist-
in-residence, 
helped our young 
artists explore 
clay. 
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Barber National Institute community garden 
collaboration was recognized during the Pennsylvania 
Office of Developmental Programs Everyday Lives 
conference January 9-11 in Hershey.  Barber National 
Institute was selected through a competitive statewide 
submission process focusing on innovative program 
models that encourage healthy lifestyle habits among 
individuals with intellectual or developmental 
disabilities. 

Barber National Institute’s poster “Digging into 
Healthier Lives” was selected among 10 posters to 
be featured at the state wide symposium. The poster 
centered around nutrition education plus the physical 
and mental health benefits individuals receive from 
gardening.  

“For the past two years, Erie Insurance has donated 
a plot of land right within the heart of the Bayfront 
Eastside Taskforce neighborhood. Penn State Master 
Gardeners facilitate the annual plans for the garden. 
They also provide plants, seeds, tools and education. 
The garden has approximately 60 raised beds plus 
a corn field, pumpkin field, orchard and pollinating 
perennial garden,” said Barber National Institute Chief 

COMMUNITY 
GARDEN 
COLLABORATION 
RECOGNIZED 
AT STATEWIDE 
CONFERENCE  

“Individuals 
maintain 10 of 60 beds. They 
also maintain pumpkin, corn, sunflower, potato and 
pollinating gardens. The individuals are very involved 
in choosing what they want to plant for the season. 
They all get an opportunity to plant their favorite 
vegetables. During the summer, individuals take turns 
watering the garden beds daily. They work from start 
to finish preparing, planting, maintaining, harvesting 
and cleaning the beds for the winter.  They harvest and 
use all that is grown. This year, they also started a seed 
library from the harvest,” said Kontis. 

Taste testing is extremely popular - Asian pears, sour 
vs. sweet cherries, chocolate peppers, snow peas vs. 
snap peas. “For some, they are trying certain fruits and 
vegetables for the first time,” said Club Erie Operations 
Supervisor Jenifer Gross. “The neighbors comment often 
on the quality and flavor of the produce.” 

Officer of Intellectual Disabilities and Autism Day 
Services Carolyn Kontis. 

Barber National Institute’s Club Erie program meets 
at the plot from May through October with Penn State 
Master Gardeners for educational lessons and assistance 
with the next steps in the process of the garden. 

Club Erie is a community-based service designed to help 
adults with intellectual disabilities acquire, maintain and 
improve skills while accessing their community, building 
friendships and having fun. The caring and energetic 
staff at Club Erie works with adults either individually 
or in small groups to support them in achieving goals 
identified in their Individual Supports Plan (ISP) such 
as: participating in activities of interest, learning skills, 
volunteering or increasing socialization skills through 
experiences with others.  

Barber National Institute’s Club Erie was selected to 
present at the 2024 Everyday Lives Conference.
Featured presenters were Jenifer Gross and Julie Little
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For more information, visit BarberInstitute.org/artshow
.  

HEALTHY RELATIONSHIPS AND 
AUTISM: A GUIDE INTO ADULTHOOD   

Improving social skills is indeed a key focus for individuals 
with autism and developmental challenges. It’s essential 

to approach everyone uniquely, considering their specific 
strengths and challenges. Tailored interventions and support 
can make a significant difference in enhancing social skills 
and overall social functioning for adolescents with autism 
and developmental challenges.  

Barber National Institute’s Elizabeth Lee Black School 
piloted Healthy Relationships, a curriculum that prepares 
adolescents and young adults with autism or other 
developmental disabilities with the life and social skills they 
will need as they move on to the next stage of life.  

“My personal and professional experience found that these 
topics are not addressed in the general or special education 
curriculums, so students graduate with minimal knowledge 
of these essential topics. For this reason, following a review 
of the curriculum, we chose to purchase for our school 
students,” said Barber National Institute Executive Vice 
President Maureen Barber-Carey, Ed.D. 

Purchased with COVID Relief and Rescue Plan Funding, the 
39-lesson curriculum was developed by a team of educators 
and therapists at Wesley Spectrum, field-tested for four years 
and then published in 2015. It has been used in classrooms, 
schools, districts, organizations, agencies and residential 
facilities in 37 states.   

“We purchased our first curriculum kit after a two-
day training for essential staff from physical therapy, 
occupational therapy, speech, behavior, teaching/education 
and supervisors. Like most schools, we struggled to best 

meet the needs of lifelong learning for this population,” said 
Barber National Institute Director of Children and Youth 
Cindy Priester. “The same year we initiated the curriculum in 
a single teenage classroom. The room viewed over 200 videos 
and explored 1000 visual engagement materials. All materials 
and strategies were sent home for use with families. This 
family component helps with meeting social expectations, 
how to handle or discuss sensitive topics and exploring 
value-based personal issues. This is the first curriculum that 
focuses on social, sexual and emotional issues that students 
do not get in public education.” 

All lessons have a topic, objective, opening session; review 
of rules, steps to complete, closing session, assessment 
quizzes, and then take-home materials. Each session has a 
fidelity checklist and completes a skill and retention log. 
Lessons include Caring for Myself, Human Sexuality and 
Relationship Development. Topics cover body image, basic 
health, hygiene, privacy, social media safety, how to have 
private talks, secrets, safe dating and social challenges.  

“Highly adaptable lessons and activities teach challenging 
life and social skills both in person and virtually to meet 
each student’s learning style,” continued Priester. “The 
Elizabeth Lee Black School remains passionate about getting 
this information covered. We will be using the curriculum 
across all grades from elementary through high school. 
Communication is key; our students have questions, and we 
need to find the best way to talk/model/role play with them 
about these sensitive subjects. Our goal is to offer a weekly 
trainer for hands-on implementation of this program thus 
ensuring our student’s success.”  

 

Rahsaun Irving talks with Todjere Stephens.

Sawyer Shaffer is just one of the students 
at Elizabeth Lee Black School benefiting 
from the new curriculum. 
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For more information, visit BarberInstitute.org/artshow
.  

2024
ART SHOW 
ECLIPSES ALL 
OTHERS 

BARBER 
EMPLOYEE 
SERVICE FUND 
DONATES 
OVER $48,000 
TO CHARITY 
IN 2023 

One of the region’s most eclectic exhibits is back during 
a once-in-a-lifetime event! From portraits to landscapes 
to abstracts and more – the Jay & Mona Kang Art Show & 
Sale at Barber National Institute will illuminate the talent 
of regional artists while Erie is in the path of totality for the 
solar eclipse. 

This year’s in-person event will be held:  
•	 FRIDAY, APRIL 5, 10 A.M. – 7:30 P.M.   
•	 SATURDAY, APRIL 6, NOON - 3 P.M 
•	 SUNDAY, APRIL 7, NOON - 3 P.M. 

Youth Artist Award Ceremony, 1 p.m. 
•	 MONDAY, APRIL 8, 1 P.M. – 5 P.M.  

Grab your official eclipse viewing glasses available at the 
show! 
Visitors will have an opportunity to enjoy art in a variety of 
media, including painting, photography, sculpture, clay, fiber 
art and more. The best part? Admission is free! 
Every piece of art is available for purchase, allowing visitors 
to own an original piece of artwork while supporting 
local artists. Additionally, a portion of every sale benefits 
Barber National Institute. 
Like last year, the Show also will offer a hybrid 
experience and be available online for viewing and 
making purchases from APRIL 5 – 15. 
A panel of judges will select artwork for cash 
awards in the adult and youth categories, but 
in-person visitors to the show can cast their 
ballots to select winners for the “People’s 
Choice Awards.” 

   

The Employee Service Fund 
of Barber National Institute 

donated over $48,000 to charitable 
organizations and individuals 
in need in 2023. The Fund 
allows staff to make charitable 
contributions through payroll 
deductions. 

“The Employee Service Fund is 
a shining example of what can 
be accomplished when we work 
together. By pooling our resources, 
we can make a real difference in 
the lives of others,” said Employee 
Service Fund member Joe Geppert. 
“It’s a reminder that we are all 
part of something bigger than 
ourselves.” 

The Fund is administered 
by Barber National Institute 
employees throughout 
Pennsylvania contributing 
annually to more than 60 
organizations ranging from health 
care, social services, animal-related 
agencies, arts programs and 
community organizations such as 
volunteer fire departments. The 
Fund also contributes to Barber 
National Institute individuals 
in dire need and employees, in 
extenuating circumstances, who 
need support and were nominated 
by a member of the Fund.

SPECIAL THANKS TO OUR 2024 ART SHOW SPONSORS
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C hances are, you or someone you know, benefitted 
from a summer camp experience. Overcoming an 

obstacle to trying something new, building confidence 
away from Mom and Dad and finding new friends 
with common interests are just a few of the intangible 
benefits of summer camp.  

The American invention of summer camp dates to 
the mid-to-late 1800s as a new generation of children, 
were missing out on the character-building, health-
promoting experiences of hardy rural life. A stint at 
summer camp–surrounded by nature and engaged in 
hard work and healthy play, all under the guidance 
of caring counselors–was thought to be the perfect 
solution.  

Today, the modernization of summer camps has 
specialized day camping experiences popping up and 
filling critical experiential gaps for all children. At 

DONORS MAKE SUMMER DREAMS COME TRUE 

CAMP SHAMROCK
is a recreational camp for those ages 5 to 21 with autism, intellectual 

or physical disabilities. Campers attend one to six full weeks. 

EXPANDING SOCIAL OPPORTUNITIES 
summer camp is for those ages 18 and older with an intellectual 

disability. Campers attend one to six weeks.  

CONNECTIONS CAMP
builds social skills for those ages 5 to 14 with high-functioning autism.  

Camp is offered free of charge. 

Barber National Institute, four specialized camps for 
children and adults with intellectual disabilities and 
autism are offered.  

“Being able to participate in activities with your peers is 
an important part of childhood,” said Barber National 
Institute Executive Vice President Dr. Maureen 
Barber-Carey. “It is especially important to provide 
opportunities for children that will lead to greater 
inclusion in their schools and community.” 

Camper scholarships are partially funded through 
gifts made to the Dr. Gertrude A. Barber Foundation. 
Many families do not receive funding to cover the cost, 
leaving some children and adults who would benefit 
most unable to attend camp.  A donation of $300 funds 
a scholarship for a child or an adult to attend camp for 
one week.  Donations can fund partial scholarships or 
multiple weeks of camp. 

LEARN TO RIDE BIKE CAMP
helps children develop skills to ride their bikes independently. It is 

structured to meet the needs of children & young adults with autism, 
Down syndrome or other special needs. It is open to any youngster able to 
pedal but who still uses training wheels. Camp is offered free of charge.

 Summer dreams come true for children thanks to the generous support of donors to the Barber National Institute! Our inclusive summer camps offer 
a world of fun, friendship, and growth for every child. 10



John Pearson was just 10 years old when he and his 
brother met Dr. Gertrude Barber while she was visiting 

the Polk State Center. He recalls Dr. Barber saying, “you’re 
too bright to be in this place.”  

John, now 66, lives independently in downtown Erie and 
receives care and support through Pennsylvania’s Agency 
with Choice, a program that allows individuals and their 
families the ability to self-direct their services.   

His caregiver of five years Susan Margosian-Lee was 
introduced to Agency with Choice by accident. “You know 
when someone says, ‘it fell in my lap,’ it did. “   

Margosian-Lee works as a hairdresser and met an 
individual in the community. “We saw each other at 
community events, and we became friends. Soon, I was 
inviting him to Easter dinner and taking him to and from 
appointments. That was my first informal introduction to 
becoming a caregiver through Agency with Choice.” 

Sean White, Barber National Institute’s lead family liaison, 
introduced Margosian-Lee and Pearson through a formal 
match process. “I thought they would be a good match and 
had them meet. Susan intuitively knew it was a match and 
quickly began working with John. She has taken him in as 
part of her family.” And, speaking of family, Margosian-
Lee recruited her sister, and her daughter, as members of 
Pearson’s care team. 

“John is an unexpected gift. He’s brought light to 
my life. I’ve had the wonderful experience of people 
helping people and, like John, I’ve made some great 

“Because of his staff, John can live independently in the 
community where he wants to live,” said White. “He is a 
very happy guy because of his great staffing.” 

For more information about Agency 
with Choice visit BarberInstitute.org

TWO PEAS
IN A POD 

friends through this program. It’s rewarding knowing he’s 
well taken care of, and I love the work I do,” concluded 
Margosian-Lee. 

Pearson’s on the go daily, filling his days with bowling 
leagues, cooking classes, bike rides and visits to Presque 
Isle and Cracker Barrel. “Sue’s a good caregiver. She takes 
me out. I like to go around Lake Erie on the Lady Kate. In 
cooking class, we make different dishes and then sit at a table 
and share what we have made with my friends. I have made 
good friends going to cooking class,” says Pearson. 

John Pearson’s smile shows the special bond with his 
dedicated caregiver Susan Margosian-Lee. 

John Pearson and Susan Margosian-Lee catch up with friends at a Port 
Farms outing.
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The Barber Beast on the Bay has been recognized nationally 
by two national sports tourism industry publications: Sports 

Destination Magazine and SportsEvents Magazine. 

The Beast was featured in the January issue of Sports Destination 
Magazine, a national publication for sports event managers and 
organizers that provides planning and location strategies essential 
to hosting a successful event. 

“The Barber Beast on the Bay has evolved into one of the 
most impactful events that we support annually,” said Mark 
Jeanneret, executive director of the Erie Sports Commission. “We 
are extremely fortunate to have a team of talented individuals 
at the Institute who work together to execute an event that 
stretches light years beyond our mission. Not only does the Beast 
consistently attract participants from across the country, but it 
also embraces its mission to provide an opportunity for everyone 
to overcome whatever obstacle they may be facing.” 

The annual event, which celebrated its 10th anniversary in 2023, 
also was selected as a Readers’ Choice Award winner for All-star 
Destination Partner and Best Long-term Partnership between 
Planner & Destination (Erie Sports Commission) by SportsEvents 
Magazine, a national publication that helps planners of amateur 
sporting events and competitions be more effective, informed and 
successful with their events. 

Barber National Institute CEO John Barber reflects, “We started 
the Barber Beast on the Bay as a visible example of our belief 
that all people must be afforded every opportunity to attain the 
greatest use of their potential. This is one of the things that 
is so special about our event and something that participants 
say is gratifying about our finish. It speaks to how everyone is 
striving to overcome obstacles and enables us to celebrate these 
achievements together.” 

The Beast’s adapted course was the creation of Barber National 
Institute Elizabeth Lee Black School educator Lindsay Kalika who 
has a brother with intellectual disabilities. “In the beginning, it 
was Lindsay who brought the adapted course to life. She designed 
the adapted course to be challenging for the participants because 
she wanted them to believe they could do it,” said Barber National 
Institute Director of Giving Laura Schaaf.  

Presque Isle State Park’s Beach 1 was the original location for the 
adapted course, which was separated from the 10-mile course. 
“Ten-mile participants would pass through the adapted course not 
realizing what was going on,” said Schaaf. 

A phone call from Paul Nelson, owner of Erie’s premier amusement 
park Waldameer and Water World, eventually relocated the 
adapted course and merged the two courses into one final obstacle 
and finish line.  “From the beginning, Waldameer and Water World 
hosted the afterparty for all participants. But, one day, Paul had 
an idea to completely move the adapted course to the amusement 
park, join the two courses at its wave pool and create a shared 
finish line,” said Schaaf. “This was a pivotal decision that provided 
the opportunity to fully integrate the two courses.” 

The Beast’s obstacles are conceptualized and built by a team of 
“beast builders” who collaborate with Barber National Institute 
Elizabeth Lee Black School’s physical education teacher to create 
new or modify existing adapted obstacles. According to Schaaf, 
“The builders spend hours batting around ideas to reimagine and 
craft the obstacles. They look at an obstacle and start talking 
– what if it moves this way, or you go over it instead of around it - 
they are very analytical and mathematical.” 

For beast builder Andy Zimmerman, there’s much to consider 
when designing the adaptive course. He says they must consider 
sensory stimulants, strength levels, sight lines, obstacle sequence 

BARBER BEAST ON THE BAY 
NATIONALLY RECOGNIZED 

Jason Shea celebrates as he crosses the 
finish line at the Barber Beast on the 
Bay.
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and mobility. “We avoid flashing lights and loud sounds. We must 
consider the structural integrity of the obstacle, wheelchair 
accessibility, differing eyesight levels, strength of the participants, 
and the experience.” 

All Beast proceeds are directed to Barber National Institute’s 
foundation. In total, since its 2013 inception, the Beast has raised 
over $700,000. “For our 10th-anniversary event, we directed 
over $100,000 in proceeds to our important therapeutic pool 
renovation project.” 

Schaaf says, “Our individuals are at the center of our work. This 
event gives us a platform to demonstrate their abilities and dispel 
common misconceptions about people with disabilities. There’s a 
perception that an individual with disabilities can’t do something. 
It’s about making sure that the individuals are successful.”   

When asked to share what is most rewarding, Zimmerman says, 
easily, it’s the participants. “Watching the participants is what 
brings me the greatest joy. Words will never express the pride I 
have for the builders, the Barber National Institute and all we’ve 
accomplished. This has always been a true labor of love for me.” 

Drs. Kate and Brian Stark have completed the Beast on the Bay all 
10 years. “The Beast on the Bay is a unique and fun experience, 
but it’s also a challenging long-distance athletic event. Inevitably 
you start thinking about the special-needs adults and children 
that benefit from this fundraising event, and it helps you dig deep 
and push on,” said Dr. Brian Stark. “When the two courses merge, 
suddenly, the sweat, sand, fatigue and pain fade away. It’s then I 

Patrick Sullivan’s Beast teammate cheers 

him on as he rings the bell near the end of 

the course.

remember how much the Institute does and 
how much my participation matters.” 

Scan the QR code above to read the digital 
edition of the magazine.

YOUR TIME 
IS NOW.

For more information & registration 
visit BARBERBEAST.ORG

9.7.2024
PRESQUE ISLE STATE PARK

JOIN & BE A PART OF THIS FUN, 
LEGENDARY, ALL INCLUSIVE, BLAST 
OF AN OBSTACLE RACE!

Emily Winters, along with her Beast 
teammate, Kristin Lorei-Barry, give a big 

smile when they receive their medals.
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PA EDUCATIONAL 
IMPROVEMENT TAX CREDITS 
PURCHASE TECHNOLOGY 
Thank you to businesses who have contributed 
to Barber National Institute through the PA 
Educational Improvement Tax Credit program 

equipping 24 classrooms with 
communication and teaching 
technology. Scan the qr code to 
see the video !

SPREADING HOLIDAY CHEER
Adults took many opportunities to give back 
during the holiday season. The Salvation 
Army in Somerset and Home Instead Senior 
Care in Erie are just two organizations where 
individuals volunteered.  Holiday parties, 
hand-crafted ornaments and a visit from 
the man in the red suit topped off a busy 
December. 

SHINING BRIGHT, 
WINTER NIGHT 
More than 1,200 guests kicked off 
the 2023 holiday season at the Barber 
Christmas Ball Shining Bright, Winter 
Night. Hosted by the John and Colleen 
Bloomstine family, the Ball touted 
a record $186,000 in sponsorship 
given by more than 60 businesses, 
individuals and families; that is the 
highest number in the history of the 
Christmas Ball!  

ELIZABETH LEE BLACK 
SCHOOL CHRISTMAS SHOW 
More than 100 children from the Barber 
National Institute Elizabeth Lee Black School 
presented their interpretations of their 
favorite Christmas songs, dances, poems and 
more. We were delighted to bring back this 
holiday tradition after a several-year hiatus. 

Amy Cosart works with an Elizabeth Lee Black School student using 
virtual reality technology.

Our adults lend their time and talents to make a meaningful impact. Through 
volunteerism, they forge connections, break down barriers, and enrich the fabric 
of our community.

Children at the Elizabeth Lee Black School entertained family and friends at our 
annual Christmas Showcase. It was great to be back in person!

The annual Barber Ball was one of the most successful in history. Pictured together are the 
Barber and Bloomstine families left to right: Bob Barber, Will Bloomstine, Patrick Barber, 
Courtney Barber, Bridget Barber, John Barber, Dr. Maureen Barber-Carey, Ryan Carey, Elise 
Bloomstine, Colleen Bloomstine, John Bloomstine, Jill Bloomstine, Joe Bloomstine, Jack 
Bloomstine and Peter Bloomstine.
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LADIES ONLY 
LUNCHEON RAISES 
OVER  $40,000
Over 300 ladies enjoyed an afternoon of 
friendship at Erie’s Kahkwa Club raising 
important funding for the Elizabeth 
Lee Black School. Thank you to our 
chairwoman Beth Lewis, our volunteer 
committee, sponsors and individual 
patrons for a memorable event. 

OUR FAVORITE DAY
OF THE YEAR
It’s our favorite day of the year! More than 
300 adults and their caregivers gathered 
at the Bayfront Convention Center for our 
annual holiday dance. The dance floor is 
packed from the first note of music until 
the last. This event is open to adults with 
disabilities from across the Erie community 
and provides an opportunity to dress up, see 
old friends and make new friends. 

2024 EVENTS!
Jay & Mona Kang Art Show & Sale: 
Total Eclipse of the Art 
Donor Debut & Artist Reception:
Thursday, April 5 
In-Person Show:
Friday, April 5 - Monday, April 8
Online Show:

April 5-April 15 

Shillelagh Golf Tournament 
Thursday, June 20 
Whispering Woods Golf Course 

Barber Beast on the Bay 
Saturday, Sept. 7 
Presque Isle State Park
Waldameer  
Ladies Only Luncheon 
Saturday, Nov. 23 
Kahkwa Club 

Christmas Ball 
Saturday, Dec. 14 
Bayfront Convention Center

For more information about our 
2024 sponsorships & events, visit 

BarberInstitute.org/events.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR OUR
Beth Lewis, family and friends enjoy the Ladies Only Luncheon ’23.
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BARBER HONORS
2022-2023 DONOR REPORT

FRIENDS

We truly appreciate every contribution made to Barber National Institute. Please note that every effort was 
made to ensure accuracy in the listing of our generous supporters. We apologize for any inadvertent errors or 

omissions. Please contact the Advancement Office at (814) 874-5802 if you have any questions or concerns.

Gifts received July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023

Gifts received July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023

A
Mr. and Mrs. David Abbott
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Abbott
Mr. Edmund Abegg
Mr. Kaleb Achuff and Ms. Emily 
Kalchthaler
Ms. Lynn Ackerman
Mr. Daniel Adams
Mr. and Mrs. Rob Adams
Ms. Shelly Adams
Mr. and Mrs. Zachary Addis
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Adiutori
Ms. Kelsey Agresti
Mr. Derek Aicher
Atty. and Mrs. J.W. Alberstadt, Jr.
Mr. Joseph Alberti
Mr. Dustin Alcorn
Mr. George Alexander
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Allburn
Mr. Theodore Allegretto
Mr. Michael Allen
Ms. Susan Allen
Mr. and Mrs. Arnie Alloway
Mr. Adam Allshouse
Mr. Robert Amendola
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Ames
Ms. Karen Anderson
Ms. Kathleen Anderson
Ms. Gretchen Andrews
Mr. and Mrs. Mathew Andrews
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Andrus
Ms. Kristen Andrus
Mr. Robert Angelucci
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Anger
Atty. Molly Anglin and Mr. Daniel 
Yunes
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Garrett Antalek
Ms. Chris Antolik
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Arrowsmith
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Artise

C
Ms. Megan Cadden
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Callaghan
Ms. Mary Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan Campbell
M. Cardarelli
Mr. Ryan Carey
Ms. Brianna Carle
Mr. and Mrs. Drew Carlin
Mr. John Carneval
Ms. Jane Carney
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Carroll
Ms. Barbara Carter
Ms. Julie Cella
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Cephas
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas Cerra
Dr. Maureen Chadwick and Mr. 
James Chadwick
Mr. Jake Chalupczysnki
Ms. Brianna Check
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Chiappazzi
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Chido
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Chilcott
Dr. Kenneth Chinsky
Mr. and Mrs. Zdzislaw Chorazy
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Chrostowski
Dr. and Mrs. Winston Chu
Mr. Roland Ciacchini
Ms. Emilia Ciezki
Mr. John Clancey
Mr. and Mrs. John Clark

B
Mr. Jim Bahm
Mr. Ahsan Baig
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Baird
Ms. Jeanne Baker
Mrs. Mary Ann Baldauf
Mr. James Baldwin
Mr. and Mrs. John Baldwin
Mr. and Mrs. Luke Ball
Ms. Beth Baney
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Baney
Dr. and Mrs. Ron Barac
Mr. Scott Barbato
Mr. Nathan R. Barber
Atty. and Mrs. Jack Barber
Mr. John Barber
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Barber
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Barber
Mr. Robert Barber
Dr. Maureen Barber-Carey and 
Mr. Richard Carey
Mr. Jim Barbour
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Barczyk
Mr. Coy Bardwell
Mr. Edwin Barlow
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Barnes
Mr. Bryan Barnhart
Mr. Timothy Barnhart
Mr. Michael Barrett

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Ashcraft
Ms. Jennie Attalla
Mr. and Mrs. Clemont Austin
Ms. Elizabeth Bucarelli
Ms. Laurene Bucci
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Buck
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Bureau
Mrs. Noel Burgoyne
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Burns
Mr. and Mrs. Durward Burress

Mrs. Stephanie Barry and Mr. 
Sam Nelson
Mr. and Mrs. David Bartlett
Ms. Maria Basile
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Bastow
Ms. Kathy Bastow
Ms. Angela Baughman
Mr. and Mrs. William Baumgratz
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan Bauschard
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Baxter
Ms. Darleen Beach
Rev. John Beal
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Bebko
Mr. Mark Becker
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Becker
Carey Behm
Ms. Donna Belcastro
Ms. Nicole Bell
Mr. Daniel Bender
Mrs. Jeanne Bender
Mr. and Mrs. William Bengel
Dr. Kathleen Benson and Mr. 
David Benson
Mr. Jim Berlin
Mr. Mike Berlin
Mr. and Mrs. John Berry
Mr. Todd Betts
Mr. Jeff Bevacqua
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Bevevino
Mr. Chris Beyer
Mr. and Mrs. Arnab 
Bhattacharya
Mr. Doug Bierer
Mr. Jeff Biletnikoff
Ms. Carole Bilewitz
Ms. Karen Bilowith
Mr. Austin Bird
Ms. Kathleen Black
Mr. and Mrs. David Blair
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Blakely
Mr. and Mrs. Jess Blank
Ms. Christine Blashock

Ms. Heidi Bledsoe
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Bloom
Mr. Jack Bloomstine
Mr. John Bloomstine
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Bloomstine
Mr. Will Bloomstine
Ms. Anne Blore
Ms. Kimberlee Blose
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Blose
Ms. Margaret Bly
Ms. Julie Boam
Mr. Norm Boetger
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Bogacki
Ms. Patricia Bojarski
Mrs. Diane Bolt
Mr. James Boltz
Dr. and Mrs. Jonathan Borden
Ms. Christina Boren
Ms. Susan Boren
Ms. Mia Borgia
Ms. Karen Borland
Mrs. Lois Borowy
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Bosner
Mr. Colton Boucher
Mr. David Bowers
Ms. Marilyn Bowers
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Bowers
Ms. Brittany Boyd and Mr. Ernie 
Torres
Mr. Jon Boyd
Ms. Robin Boyd
Ms. Bridget Boyea
Ms. Helen Boyer and Mr. Richard 
Van Dyke
Ms. Virginia Boyer
Atty. and Mrs. Robert Brabender
Ms. Jodi Breeding
Mr. John Brigham
Mr. Jason Briglia
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Brim
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Brower
Ms. Florence Brower

Mr. Jamie Brown
Mrs. Kelly Brown
Ms. Kristen Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Leo Brugger, Jr.
Ms. Gale Brugh
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Brumagin
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Brumagin
Mr. Anthony Bruno
Ms. Lisa Butcher

2022-2023 GIFTS
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DONOR REPORT

D
Mrs. Christine Dahlkemper
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Dahlkemper
Mr. and Mrs. James Dailey
Mr. and Mrs. James Dammeyer
Ms. Brooke Dart
Ms. Cynthia Daubert
Ms. Audrea Davenport
Mr. and Mrs. David Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Davis
Mr. Christopher Davison
Ms. Donna DeCarolis
Mrs. Grace DeCecco
Ms. Polly DeDad
Dr. Jay Deimel
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Deimel

Ms. Kristy Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Ben Clement
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Clement
Mr. William Cobb
Mr. Lyman Cohen
Ms. Laurie Colao
Ms. Amy Colburn
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Coleman
Mr. and Mrs. James Coletta
Mrs. Lizdel Collado-Monahan
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Colver
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Colvin
Mr. and Mrs. Alec Conarro
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Connell
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Connole
Leanne and Hannah Cook
Mr. and Mrs. Tyler Cook
Mr. Michael Cooklis
Mr. and Mrs. Malcolm Coon
Mr. Dennis Cooney
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Corbran
Ms. Charlene Correa
Mrs. Amy Cosart and Mrs. Amy 
Smerick 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher 
Coughlin
Dr. Sharon Martin Coursey and 
Mr. Peter Coursey
Mr. and Mrs. Don Cousins
Rev. and Mrs. William Cox
Mr. and Mrs. Geoffrey Crankshaw
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Crawford
Mr. and Mrs. John Cray
Ms. Analee Cree
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Crowley
Ms. Jessica Culbertson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cummings
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Cuneo
Mr. Tyler Cuneo
Mr. Timothy Cunningham
Mr. and Mrs. George Currie
Mr. Christopher Curry
Mr. David Curry
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Curry

Ms. Diane DeLarme
Mr. William Delehunt
Mr. David Delinski
Dr. and Mrs. David DeMarco
Dr. and Mrs. Patrick DeMarco
Ms. Kelli Denial
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Denlinger
Mr. Jeffrey DePetro
Ms. Shannon Desantis
Mr. James DeWolf
Dr. and Mrs. Richard DiBacco
Mr. and Mrs. James Dible
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Diefenbach
Mr. John Dill
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Dill
Mr. Thomas DiMarco
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Dingman
Ms. Karen DiPlacido
The Honorable and Mrs. Ernie 
DiSantis
Mr. and Mrs. Tom DiVecchio
Ms. Kim Dlugas
Dr. Stacy J. Dobbs
Mr. James Dobrich
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Dobrich
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Dobrich
Mr. David Dodds
Ms. Cherylne Dohmen
Ms. Elizabeth Doleski
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Dombrowski
Ms. Laura Domencic
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Donovan
Ms. Stephanie Dorich
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Dougan
Mr. Downing and Ms. Brown
Ms. Courtney Doyle
Mrs. Keely Doyle
Mr. Richard Doyle
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Doyle
Mr. Ryan Doyle
Ms. Karen Drake
Mr. and Mrs. John Draughn
Mr. and Mrs. Jesse Drumm
Mr. and Mrs . Bill Ducey
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Dugan
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Dugan
Dr. and Mrs. George Dulabon
Ms. Heidi Duncombe
Mr. and Mrs. James Dunda
Ms. Nancy Dunegan
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Dunlavey

E
Ms. Mary Ann Ebert
Ms. Mary Eckert
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Edgar 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Ehrman
Mr. Matthew Ehrman
Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel Ehrman
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Eighmy

F
Ms. Jenna Fachetti
Mr. Alexander Fannon
Ms. Cynthia Farabaugh-Hood
Ms. Kayla Fatica
Ms. Staci Faulhaber
Ms. Kimberly Faulkner
Mr. Evan Fecko
Ms. Mary Federowicz
Ms. Rosalie Feeny
Mr. and Mrs. Terrence Ferrante
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Ferrari
Ms. Erika Ferraro
Dr. John Ferretti
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ferrier
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Fessler
Atty. and Mrs. Michael Fetzner
Ms. Patricia Fidorra
Ms. Patricia Fiesler
Mr. Michael Figurski
Ms. Erica Firch
Ms. Annabelle Fischer
Mr. Charles Fischer
Mr. Eric Fischer
Mr. Richard Fiscus
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Fisher
Dr. and Mrs. Leo Fitzgibbon
Mrs. Maryann Flaherty

Mrs. Rachael Eisaman
Ms. Anne Eisert
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Eisert
Ms. Alaina Eisinger
Mr. Vincent Elder
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Elliott
Mr. TJ Emph
The Honorable and Mrs. Philip 
English
Mrs. Karen Euliano
Ms. Marnie Evanoff-McGeorge
Ms. Karen Ewings

Ms. Jessica Flak
Ms. Laura Flanagan
Ms. Sandra Flanigan
Ms. Wilma Fleming
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Fling
Mr. Jake Fling
Mr. Ethan Flood
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Foley
Ms. Megan Folga
Ms. Kimberly Forrester
Major Karen Foust
Mr. and Mrs. William Fowler
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Fox
Ms. Stephanie Fox
Mr. and Mrs. Terence Foxe
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Frazzini
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Freeman
Ms. Amy Fresch
Mr. and Mrs. David Fresch
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Friday
Ms. Kristin Friedline
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Fries
Mr. and Mrs. Toby Froehlich
Ms. Rita Fronzaglia

G
Mr. Jacob Gage
Mrs. Esther Gallagher
Rev. Leo Gallina
Mr. Kenneth Gamble
Ms. Tammy Ganzer
Mr. and Mrs. G. Michael Garcia
Ms. Jean Gardiner
Mr. and Mrs. James Garvey
Mrs. Jenny Geertson
Ms. Donna Geiger
Mr. Steven George
Mr. and Mrs. Allan Gerber
Mr. Devon Gerber and Mrs. 
Bridgette Gerber-Winschel

Mr. Jim Geronimo
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Getz
Ms. Ruth Giaimo
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Giblin
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Gilbert
Ms. Kimberly Gildea
Ms. Elizabeth Gill
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Gilmore
Mrs. Jennifer Gingrich
Ms. Laura Glaser
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Glass
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Glass
Mr. Daniel Gloekler
Mr. Robert Gloekler
Mr. and Mrs. William Gloekler
Mr. William Gloekler
Mr. Gregory Gnacinski
Dr. and Mrs. Aron Goldberg
Ms. Catherine Good
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Goodelle
Ms. Amanda Goodemote
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Goodman
Ms. Amy Goodpaster
Ms. Anna Goodwin
Ms. Joni Gordon
Mrs. Allison Gorman
Mr. Cory Gotowka
Mr. Charles Gould
Ms. Amber Gowetski
Ms. Brenda Graml
Mr. and Mrs. John Gravanda
Dr. Chris Gray
Ms. Jodi Gray
Mr. Robert Green
Mrs. Cheryl Greiner
Drs. W. Paul and Julie Greissinger
Mr. Reed Grenci
Ms. Janet Griffin
Ms. Kathryn Grimaldi
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Grimm
Ms. Darlene Grolemund
Ms. Kellie Gromacki

Children from Happy Hearts 
and Pre-K Counts get ready for 
the pool’s construction.
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I
Mr. MIchael Van Iderstine
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Ingram
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Ireson
Mr. Elijah Irvin
Mrs. Audrey Irwin
Mr. and Mrs. Carmen Italia, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Izzo

J
Mr. and Mrs. Thad Jackman
Mr. Dave Jacquel
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Jaglowski
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Jakubowski
Mr. Edward Jankowski
Ms. Krista Jeffries
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Jenkins
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Jenks
Ms. Dawn Johnson
Mrs. Diane Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Johnson

K
Mr. Robert Kaemmerer
Ms. Sue Kafferlin
Ms. Susan Kaliszewski
Drs. Jay and Mona Kang
Mr. and Mrs. William Kearney
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Keim
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Keim
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Kelley
The Honorable and Mrs. Mike Kelly
Ms. Jane Kelsey
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Kennedy
Mr. and Mrs. John Kersey
Ms. Meg Kessler
Mrs. Joyce Kieklak
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Kiessling
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Kim
Ms. Danna Kimberlin
Mr. Bill King
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph King
Ms. Robin King
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan King
Mr. and Mrs. David Klie
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Kloecker
Ms. Kelli Knapp
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Knecht
Dr. Robert Kneib
Mr. Michael Kneidinger
Mrs. Arlene Knoll
Mr. Joseph Kolbas
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Konstanty
Ms. Carrie Kontis

L
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lacy
Ms. Doris Lake
Mr. William Lamont
Mrs. Mary Lamp
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Lampe
Ms. Melonie Lang
Ms. Heather Langer and Ms. 
Emily Heerssen
Mr. and Mrs. TJ Langer
Mr. and Mrs. John Lantz

Mr. Robert Hicks
Mr. and Mrs. Jeremy Higgins
Mrs. Martha Hilbert
Mr. and Mrs. William Hilbert, Jr.
Ms. Mary Hill
Mr. Mike Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Hilling
Mr. Robert Hitson
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Hodinko
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Hohman
Mr. and Mrs. Dalton Holbrook
Mr. Ronald Holl
Ms. Sarah Holland
Dr. and Mrs. Keith Holler
Ms. Angela Hoopsick
Mrs. Jane Hoover
Mr. Josh Hopkins
Ms. Nicole Hornaman
Mrs. Mary Horomanski
Mr. Ryan Horomanski
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Hosack
Ms. Kaleena Howell
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Hower
Mr. Andrew Hromyak
Mr. and Mrs. John Hromyak
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Hughes
Ms. Edita Hukic
Ms. Rachel Hunter
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Hunter
Ms. Hannah Hurst
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas Hutchinson
Mr. and Mrs. David Hutzel
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Huya
Mr. Richard Hymes
Mr. and Mrs. James Hynes

Monsignor Gerald Koos
Mr. and Mrs. Nishant Koradia
Ms. Melissa Kotyuk
Mr. and Mrs. Ash Krahe
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Krahe
Ms. Denise Krainski
Ms. Jacqui Kramer
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Krasinski
Mr. Aleks Krastins
Dr. and Mrs. Gerald Kraus
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Kraus
Ms. Anna Kraut
Mr. Daniel Kress
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Kress
Mr. Doug Kridler
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Krowicki
Mr. and Mrs. David Kruszewski
Mr. Robert Krzywowiaza
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Kubinski
Mr. Albert Kueczynski, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Bernie Kuhn
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Kuneman
Mr. and Mrs. William Kurtzhals
Mr. and Mrs. John Kurytnak

Dr. and Mrs. Christopher Larson
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Larson
Dr. and Mrs. William Lasher
Ms. Diane Latimer
Atty. and Mrs. Charbel Latouf
Mr. Roy Laughery
The Honorable and Mrs. Daniel 
Laughlin
Ms. Susanne Lawrence
Ms. Jamie Lazar
Ms. Diane Lazette
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Learn
Mr. Matt Lebowitz and Ms. Phyllis 
Mashyna
Ms. Abigail Lechner
Mr. Benjamin Lee and Mr. Adam 
Weber
Mr. and Mrs. George Lee
Ms. Patricia Lee
Mr. Tim Leehan
Ms. Allison Lehman
Mr. Hank LeMeur
Ms. Francesca Lemke
Mr. William Lenart
Mr. William Leonard
Mr. Joseph Leone
Ms. Cheryl Lepkowski
Ms. Gina Lesoski
Ms. Melissa Letts
Dr. and Mrs. Howard Levin
Mr. and Mrs. Randolph Levis
Mr. Aaron Lewis
Mrs. Beth Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Cuyler Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. William Lewis
Ms. Sarah Libbey
Ms. Ashley Liberatore

Ms. Karen Groshek
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Groshek
Mr. Steven Groshek
Mrs. Jenifer Gross
Mr. Kyle Gross
Mr. Paul Gross
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Groucutt
Ms. Debbie Grove
Mr. and Mrs. Justin Grubbs
Ms. Elisa Guida
Ms. Elizabeth Gurney

H
Ms. Rebecca Haeber
Mr. Thomas Hagen
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Hain
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Hakel
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Hall
Ms. Stephanie Hall
Mr. and Mrs. David Hallman, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Hammon
Ms. Jamie Hammond
Mrs. Rosalie Hanks
Ms. Mary Hanlin
Mr. and Mrs. John Hanna
Mr. and Mrs. Giovanny Hanson
Mr. Greg Harayda
Mr. John Harkins
Mr. John Harkless
Mr. Isaiah Harrick
Mr. and Mrs. George Harrington
Ms. Kay Harrington
Mr. and Mrs. Hudson Harrison
Ms. Lindsay Hartsburg
Mr. Gregory Hartzell
Mr. William Harvey
Mr. Greg Hayes
Ms. Leanne Hayes
Mr. Scott Hayes
Ms. Amanda Haymore
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Haythorn
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Heher
Mr. Ryan Heidt
Mr.and Mrs. Bob Heinlein
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Hellmann
Mr. Andrew Hellmann
Ms. Stacy Hemstreet
Mr. Gary Hendricks
Mrs. Susan Henness McCormick
Mr. John Hennip
Mr. and Mrs. Rod Henry
Ms. Victory Henry
Mr. Bill Henwood
Mr. Thomas Hesch
Ms. Carol Hess
Mr. Roy Hess
Ms. Shara Hewitt
Ms. Karen Hibbert

Gifts received July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023

Children explore the new 
sensory playground garden at 
the Elizabeth Lee Black School.

Mr. Jeremy Johnson
Mr. Joseph Johnson
Ms. Katie Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Jones
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M
Mr. Max Maas
Mr. James Macie
Ms. Sharon Mack
Ms. Rachell Maggio
Ms. Tricia Mahoney
Mr. Charles Mahood
Ms. Brynn Majewski
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Majewski
Mr. and Mrs. David Major
Mr. Rick Makowski
Mr. Kurt Maleski
Mr. and Mrs. Damien Maleski-
Snyder
Ms. Shealynn Maley
Mr. and Mrs. John Malone
Mr. Keith Malone
Mr. Brian Maloney
Ms. Arlene Manale
Mrs. Carly Manino
Mr. Richard Mansfield
Mr. and Mrs. Luther Manus
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Manzi
Ms. Nancy Marchini
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Marin
Ms. Shaina Marini
Ms. Alexandra Marino
Mrs. Thomas Marinock
Ms. Jane Markel
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Markiewicz

Jamie Marks
Ms. Christina Marsh
Ms. Grace Martin
Mr. Jack Martin
Ms. Jeanne Martin
Ms. Marguerite Martin
Mr. Michael P. Martin
Ms. Hope Martinson
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen E. Marx
Mr. Robert Marz
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Matson
Mr. and Mrs. Nick Mauro
Ms. Nicole Mayo
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Mazon
Mr. Robert Mazzone
Mr. and Mrs. William McAndrew
Mr. and Mrs. Dale McBrier
Ms. Kirsten McCain
Mr. and Mrs. J. Scott McCain
Mr. and Mrs. John McCall
The McCallion Family
Mr. Braden McClain
Ms. Jane McClimans
Mr. and Mrs. Shawn McClintic
Mr. Mark McCloskey
Mr. Murray McComas
Ms. Jill McCormick
Mr. Martin McCormick
Mr. Michael McCormick and Mr. 
J. Philip McCormick
Father Patrick McCormick
Mr. Pierre McCormick
Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
McCormick
Ms. Kaye McCray
Atty. and Mrs. Matthew 
McCullough
Mr. Arthur McCumber
Mr. and Mrs. Desmond 
McDonald
Ms. Katrina McDougall
Mr. and Mrs. Terrence McGuire
Mr. and Mrs. Terry McIntosh
Ms. Daria McKay
Mrs. Heidi McKenrick
Mr. and Mrs. William McKinney
The Honorable Sean McLaughlin
Ms. Marcia McMahon
Mr. and Mrs. Richard McMahon
Ms. Jessica McNally
Mr. Thomas McNamara
Mr. David McTavish
Mr. Namon McWilliams
Mr. and Mrs. James Meade
Mr. and Mrs. Kurt Meckey
Atty. and Mrs. John Mehler
Ms. Ashley Mengel
Ms. Mariana Mercado and Mr. 
Miguel Rodriguez
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Mercer
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Merryman

O
Ms. Kenzi Ochalek
Ms. Maureen O’Connor Plunkett
Ms. Anne O’Dell
Atty. Brian O’Donoghue
Mr. Gary Oehling
Ms. Rachelle Ogun
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin O’Hare
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Oler
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Oligeri
Jesse Olszewski
Mr. and Mrs. Bob O’Malley
Ms. Leah O’Neil
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Orlando
Ms. Rita Orzel

P
Mrs. Nancy Pace
Atty. and Mrs. Raymond Pagliari
Mrs. Theresa Paluh
Ms. Sue Pancurak
Ms. Ellen Paquette
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Pardini
Ms. Donna Parker
Mr. and Mrs. Kim Parker
Dr. and Mrs. Gary Pasqualicchio
Ms. Cynthia Patalita
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Paterniti
Mrs. Vilma Paterniti
Mr. Mark Patrizia
Mr. Wayne Patterson
Mr. Erik Pearson
Teylor Pearson

Ms. Debra Liebel
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Lillis
Mr. Gary Lillis
Ms. Barbara Lincoln
Mrs. Mary Lincoln
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Lindenberger
Mr. Clint Lindquist
Mr. Mark R. Lingenfelter
Ms. Elizabeth Link
Dr. and Mrs. Sidney Lipman
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Lish
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Little
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Lloyd
Ms. Shaylyn Lockwood
Mr. George Loesel
Mr. Jeremy Logsdon
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Lorei
Mr. and Mrs. Mario Loreti
Ms. Patricia Louis
Dr. Melissa Loveranes
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lowther
Atty. and Mrs. Al Lubiejewski
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Lugin
Mr. Paul Lukach
Ms. Sarah Lunger
Mr. Brian Lutz
Sister Rita Lynch
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Lyons
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Lyons

DONOR REPORT

The Honorable Robert and Atty. 
Emily Merski
Ms. Sarah Meyer
Mrs. Kimberly Michael
Mr. Gabe Miehl
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Mielnik, Jr.
Ms. Marjorie Mildner
Mr. and Mrs. Alex Miller
Ms. Karen Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Miller
Mrs. Allyson Minor
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Mirone
Mr. and Mrs. George Misevski
Mr. David Mitchell
Mr. Keith Mitchell
Ms. Marion Mitchell
The Honorable and Mrs. Gregg 
Mitcho
Mr. and Mrs. Don Moczulski
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Mohr
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Momeyer
Ms. Lisa Montgomery
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Montroy
Mr. and Mrs. Ben Moody
Ms. Deborah Mooney
Mr. Carl Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Moore
Mr. Brandon Morey
Mr. and Mrs. Blair Morgan
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Morgan
Mr. Ray Morin
Mr. and Mrs. T. Shane Morrow
Mr. and Mrs. Homer Mosco
Ms. Jennifer Mosley
Mr. and Mrs. Frank H. Mullen
Mr. Luis Muniz
Mr. and Mrs. Jess Murdock
Mrs. Stephanie Murdock
Mr. David Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Murphy
Ms. Amber Murray
Ms. Teresa Murtland
Mr. Zachary Murzynski
Mr. and Mrs. John Musatto
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Musolff
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Myers

N
Mr. Gene Natale and Mrs. 
Theresa Power-Natale
Atty. Alan Natalie
Mr. and Mrs. Tim NeCastro
Ms. Ashley Nedreski
The Honorable and Mrs. Chuck 
Nelson
Mr. Jon Nelson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Nelson
Mr. and Mrs. Randall Nemenz
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Nemeth

Ms. Sherrie-Jo Neu
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Neubauer
Ms. Amy Newland
The Newlin Family
Mrs. Sallie Newsham
Mr. William Nicklin
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Nicolia
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Nicolia
Sister Elizabeth Ann Niebauer
Mr. and Mrs. David Niedzielski
Mr. and Mrs. Erik Nielsen
Mr. Jonathan Nolan
Mr. Kree Nomkran
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Norcross
Ms. Susan Norris
Ms. Johanna North
Mr. and Mrs. Robert North
Ms. Marilla Norton
Ms. Mildred Novak
Mr. and Mrs. David Nowak
Mr. Craig Noyes
Mr. Randy Nyberg
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Nye
Mr. and Mrs. John Nygaard

Ms. Elena Perez
Dr. Charles Perrotta and Mrs. 
Diane Faber
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Person
Mr. Chad Peterson
Ms. Christine Peterson
Deacon and Mrs. Jerry Peterson
Mr. and Mrs. Kyle Peterson
Mr. Kyle Peterson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Peterson
Ms. Toni Petrone
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Pfadt
Mr. and Mrs. John Phelps
Mrs. Susan Phelps
Mr. Aaron Phillips
Mr. Angelo Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Pianta
Mr. Benjamin Pierce
Mr. Joshua Pierce
Ms. Sarah Pierce
Ms. Nancy Pietro
Mr. and Mrs. Adrian Pinto
Drs. Jeff and Mary Beth Pinto
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Piotrowicz
Mr. Ryan Piper
Mr. John Pistella
Mr. and Mrs. William Pituch
Ms. Sarah Plachecki
Ms. Erica Ploski
Ms. Nicole Plummer
Ms. Julya Polaski
Ms. Cecilia Polumbo
Ms. Katelyn Polumbo
Ms. Phyllis Polumbo
Mr. and Mrs. Mario Pontillo
Mrs. Bridget Power Barber
Ms.  Mary Ida Power Musatto
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Pontzer
Mr. Andy Pope and Ms. Annette 
Drummond
Ms. Lindsey Popowski
Mr. Jason Porreco
Mr. James Portenier
Ms. Shara Post
Mr. Matthew Potosnak
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Povirk
Ms. Gerrie Power
Fr. James Power
Ms. Dianne Presogna
Mr. Bobby Preston
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Priester
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Priestes
Ms. Diana Prindle
Mr. and Mrs. Chase Putnam

Q
Mr. and Mrs. John Quinn

R
Mr. Patrick Rainey
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W
Atty. and Mrs. Matthew Wachter
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Wachter
Mr. and Mrs. David Wagner
Mr. and Mrs. Rafal Walczak
Mr. Ronald Waldinger
Ms. Elizabeth Walker
Jamy Walker
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Walker
Ms. Theresa Walkiewicz
Ms. Emily Wargo
Atty. and Mrs. Russell Warner
Atty. Russell Warner
Ms. Justyna Wasielewski
Mr. Steven Waterson
Mr. Evan Watkins
Mr. and Mrs. Ramon Watkins
Mr. Robert Watson
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Weber
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Weber
Ms. Mary Weckesser
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Wells
The Honorable and Mrs. Parke 
Wentling
Ms. Sonya Whaley
Ms. Gwendolyn White
Mr. William Widmaier
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Wieczorek
Ms. Rena Wierbinski
Mr. Frank Wieser
Mrs. Terese Wieszczyk
Ms. Jane Wilkosz
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Will
Ms. Eileen Williams
Ms. Laura Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Williams
Mr. George Wilson and Mrs. 
Debbie Burbules
Ms. Janet Wilson
Ms. Julie Wilson
Atty. and Mrs. John Wingerter
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Wingrove
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Winschel
Ms. Pearl Wisniewski
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Wisniewski
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Wittmann
Mr. James Wnek
Ms. Leann Wolfe
Mrs. Terri Wolfe

U
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Uht
Mr. Ryan Uveges
Ms. Myrna Uvina

V
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Vale
Ms. Elizabeth Vanderweele
Mr. Richard Vary
Mr. Frank Victor
Mr. and Mrs. S. Michael Viera

T
Mr. Nick Taccone
Atty. and Mrs. Roger Taft
Mr. and Mrs. Joshua Talley
Mr. and Ms. David Tarasovich
Mr. and Mrs. Ricky Taraszki
Dr. and Mrs. J. Ornelas Tavares
Mr. and Mrs. Garrett Taylor
Dr. Joshua Taylor and Dr. Emily 
Pinto Taylor
Dr. Wallace Taylor
Ms. Rosalie Tellers
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Tempestini
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Thomas
Ms. Cathy Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Thompson
Mr. David Thornton
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Thunborg
Mr. Thomas Tirney
Mr. Timothy Titko
Ms. Ginny Titus
Dr. Melanie Titzel
Ms. Lisa To
Ms. Renee Tomporowski
Mr. Jeremy Torok
Mrs. Janice Toth
Ms. Abby Tourison
Ms. Ryleigh Trask
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Tregaskis
Mr. and Mrs. Kyle Trexler
Ms. Hailee Trotter
Ms. Tara Troup
Ms. Jennifer Troutman
Atty. and Mrs. Thomas Tupitza
Mr. Myron Turfitt
Mr. Nathan Twichel
Dr. Karen Tyler

S
Mr. Stephen Saber
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Sabolcik
Ms. Jennifer Saldanha
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Salvia
Ms. Sue Sanders
Mr. Jason Sanford
Mr. and Mrs. David Sanner
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Santi
Ms. Karol Satrum
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Saurer
Ms. Cynthia Saurwein
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Saxton

Ms. Amy Scalise
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Schaaf
Mr. Daniel Schaaf
Ms. Laura Schaaf
Mrs. Lita Schaaf
Ms. Joan M. Schaaf
Mrs. Carol Schaal
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Schaal
Mayor and Mrs. Joseph Schember
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Schlaufman
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Schmitt
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Schneider
Mr. and Mrs. James Schoening
Mr. Steve Schohn
Ms. Trisha Schreiber
Mr. and Mrs. James Schreiner
Ms. Olivia Schriest
Mrs. Carol Schroeck
Chris Schultz
Ms. Heidi Schultz
Ms. Lara Schultz
Mr. Robert Schultz
Mr. and Mrs. Shane Schut
Ms. Stacy Schwalbendorf
Dr. and Mrs. Troy Scott
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Semrau
Mr. Joseph Sette
Devan Shadle
Mrs. Katie Bool Shafer
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Shaffer
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Shamburg
Atty. and Mrs. Gary Shapira
Mr. and Mrs. David Shapter
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Sharrer
Mr. Jason Shea
Mr. Karl Shearer
Mrs. Heidi Sheehan
Mr. Scott Shelatz and Mr. Gaige 
Cramer
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Sheldon
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Sheridan
Ms. Jean Sherred
Mrs. Susan Shingle
Ms. Peggy Shoskin
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Shuhayda
Mr. and Mrs. Don Sieber
Ms. Ashley Siggia
Mr. Christopher Simonetti
Mr. Adam Simpson
Mrs. Ann Marie Sitter
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Sitter
Mr. and Mrs. Kent Sivillo
Mr. Richard Skinner
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Skobodzinski
Ms. Karen Skopow
Mr. Ray Slater
Mr. and Mrs. Kip Slivinski
Mr. Bernard Slomski
Mr. and Mrs. James Slomski
Ms. Lisa Slomski

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Sloppy
Ms. Lori Slupski
Ms. Mary Slusarz
Ms. Emily Smeltz
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Smith
Ms. Andrea Smith
Ms. Aubrey Smith
Mr. Doug Smith
Mr. Douglas Smith
Ms. Ella Smith
Ms. Leatha Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Leroy Smith
Ms. Marci Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Smith
Mr. and Mrs. David Snell
Ms. Linda Snyder
Ms. Stephanie Snyder
Mrs. Betty Lou Snyder-Barczyk
Mrs. Lori Sobin
Mr. Robert Sokolski
Ms. Tamra Sonney
Ms. Jana Sossong
Ms. Madeline Southwell
Ms. Lauren Sovisky
Mr. Andrew Spicher
Ms. Kathleen Spiegel
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Spinelli
Ms. Lydia Sposato
Mr. and Mrs. William Springer
Dr. and Mrs. Philip St. Julien
Dr. Barry Stamm
Drs. Brian and Kate Stark
Ms. Nancy States
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Stawicki
Mr. and Mrs. F. Cole Stearns
Ms. Courtney Steding
Ms. Renee Steff
Ms. Edwardine Steiner
Ms. Kathleen Stenger
Ms. Sheila Sterrett
Mrs. Andrew Stevenson
Mr. Don Stichick
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Stolarski
Mr. and Mrs. John Stonestreet
Mr. Bill Stouffer
Ms. Charity Stover
Dr. and Mrs. David Strasser
Mr. Bert Straub
Ms. Kristen Streeper
Mr. Dave Stromenger
Mrs. Rebecca Styn and Mr. 
Robert Mahrt
Mr. Joseph Sulkowski
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Sullivan
Mr. William Sullivan
Dr. and Mrs. David Sundean
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Susol
Mrs. Wendy Swaney
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Sweet

Mr. Merle Swift
Ms. Roberta Swift
Ms. Lisa Syrek
Ms. Lorrie Szablewski
Mr. Rene Szklenski
Mr. and Mrs. John Szkotnicki

Mr. Jerry Villella
Ms. Janie Vincent and Ms. Jane 
Anderson
Ms. Valerica Vlad
Atty. Darlene Vlahos
Ms. Melody Vogel
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Vogt
Mrs. Elizabeth Vorsheck
Ms. June Vroman

Gifts received July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023

Ms. Jennifer Ramm
Mr. Caleb Rauscher
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Reams
Mr. Thomas Reams
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Reed
Ms. Rita Reese
Mr. Matt Reiser
Mr. and Mrs. Klaus Retzlaff
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Rheam
Mr. Harry Rhoades
Ms. Stephanie Richards
Dr. Kathy Fearn and Mr. Peter 
Richter
Mr. and Mrs. TJ Richter
The Honorable and Mrs. Thomas 
J. Ridge
Ms. Ann Riley
Ms. Gosha Riley
Mrs. Mary Riley
Ms. Sandra Rizzo
Ms. Lynn Robbins
Mr. Ian Roberts
Ms. Julie Robertson
Mr. Doug Rogers
Mr. Chris Romanowicz
Dayna Romero
Mr. and Mrs. James Ronan
Ms. Kerri Rotunda
Mrs. Theresa Rotunda
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Rouchey
Ms. Patricia Rowley
Mr. William Royal
Monsignor David Rubino
Ms. Kathryn Ruffa
Mr. Joseph Runyan
Ms. Lynn Rupp
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Rush
Mr. David Russo
Ms. Carolyn Ruth
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Rutkowski
Mr. James Rutkowski
Mr. Jim Rutkowski and Ms. Lori 
Johnson
Ms. Ryne Rutkowski
Mr. and Mrs. James Rutkowski, Jr.
Ms. Theresa Rzepka

• Matching Gift * Deceased20



Y
Mr. Michael Yokoff
Mr. Frank Young
Mr. William Young

In Memory of Maebeth 
Abata	
Mr. and Mrs. David Wyler
	
In Memory of Edward 
Allgeier	
Mr. Brad Adelman
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis Frigon
Mr. and Mrs. Hal Fuller
Mr. Tim Goldsmith
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Gotham
Mr.and Mrs. Bob Heinlein
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Kalivoda
Ms. Kimberly Silva
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas Tech
Ms. Marjorie Tesore
Ms. Anne Wilson
	
In Memory of Father Mike 
Allison	
Ms. Sandra Carangi
	
In Memory of Donald 
Ashton	
Atty. Darlene Vlahos
	
In Memory of Bobby 
Barber	
Mr. John Wells
	
In Memory of Dr. Gertrude 
A. Barber	
Atty. and Mrs. John Barber
	
In Memory of Arnold 
Beller	
Ms. Caroline Gisler

Z
Mr. Andrew Zach
Ms. Jaclyn Zacherl
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Zacks
Mr. Mark Zajac
Mrs. Dana Zaphiris
Mr. Nikolaos Zaphiris
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Zavasky
Mr. and Mrs. Joshua Zeigler
Ms. Cindy Zembroski
Mr. Erich Zeppenfeld
Mr. John Zeppenfeld
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Zibelman
Ms. Patricia Zielewski
Mr. Randy Zimmer
Mr. Ron Zimmer
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Zoltowski
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Zonno
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Zukowski

Mr. and Mrs. Logan Wolff
Mr. Charles Wolfram
Ms. Christine Wood
Mr. Perry Wood
Mr. David Woods
Ms. Emily Woomer
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Wright
Mr. and Mrs. William Wright
Mr. and Mrs. John Wroblewski
Mr. Joe Wurst
Ms. Nancy Wurst

DONOR REPORT

MEMORIAL
In Memory of Jim 
Biebel	
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Gausman
	
In Memory of Nancy 
Bonavita	
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Curren
	
In Memory of Raymond 
Borgia	
Atty. Darlene Vlahos
	
In Memory of John 
Bowes	
Mr. Leo Thomas and Mrs. 
Margaret Sheridan
Mr. and Mrs. John Timon
	
In Memory of Patrick and 
Johnny Bowes	
Ms. Bonnie Renaud
Sisters Of St. Joseph Of 
Northwest PA
	
In Memory of Dr. Richard 
Boyle	
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Bock
Ms. Kathy Iorio and Tony Snow, 
M.D.
	
In Memory of Evelyn Timon 
Boyle	
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Grant
	
In Memory of Louis 
Bridges	
Mr. and Mrs. Geoffrey Crankshaw
	

In Memory of Joseph 
Brown	
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Harmon
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Harpst
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Jarrett
Mr. Thomas Kalkhof
Mr. Don Mello
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Pilewski
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Woods
	
In Memory of John Robert 
Burniston	
Ms. Leanna Burniston
Mrs. Susan Clement
Erie West Save-A-Lot 
Mr. and Mrs. Jamie Jackson
Ms. Mary Runser
Mr. Norman Scholl
	
In Memory of Geraldine A. 
Cacchione	
Mr. Roland Ciacchini
	
In Memory of Frederic 
Bohn and Teresa 
Callaghan	
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Callaghan
	
In Memory of Deanna 
“Holly” Canales	
Mr. and Mrs. Len Grieco
Ms. Santa Merrifield
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Sulz, III
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Widomski
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Widomski
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Widomski

	
In Memory of Donald 
Casella	
Ms. Laurene Bucci
	
In Memory of Kenneth 
Caserta	
Mr. Dan Ignasiak and Ms. Jane 
Drumm
Mr. and Mrs. John Jarvie
	
In Memory of Rita Marie 
Chaippazzi	
Ms. Michaela Gersims
Ms. Barbara Sullivan
	
In Memory of James and 
Mary Clark	
Ms. Cynthia Clark
	
In Memory of Alan 
Clement	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Clement
	
In Memory of Willis “Bill” 
Cochran
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Down
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Walsh
	
In Memory of Breanna J. 
Cooney	
Mrs. Roberta Cooney
	
In Memory of Damien 
Coughlin	
Mrs. Gloria Carlson

2022-2023 GIFTS

FY 22-23

Pool 
Renovation
Modernization of 
therapeutic pool 

facility & locker room 
updates 

Bollinger Campus
Facility enhancements, 

new computer center, ADA 
bathrooms

Camp Scholarships                         
Making a fun recreational 

experience a reality for 
children and adults

Learn to Ride 
Bike Camp

Helping children and 
young adults learn to ride 

independently

Here are a few 
ways!
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In Memory of Norah 
Crawford	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Crawford
	
In Memory of Chris 
Curcio	
Mr. and Mrs. John Berry
Ms. Marsha Ray
	
In Memory of James 
Dahlkemper	
Mrs. Roberta Dahlkemper
	
In Memory of Timothy 
Oliver Dailey	
Mr. and Mrs. Donald 
Baumgartner
Mr. and Mrs. William Becker
Ms. Marie Bongiorno
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Byers
Mr. and Mrs. Dougald Currie
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Dailey
Mr. and Mrs. Garrett Fuhrman
Mr. Charles Haynes
Knowledge Park Apartments LLC
Mr. George Loesel
Mr. and Mrs. Pierre McCormick
Mr. David Newman
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Nicolia Jr.
Ms. Olivia Rutkowski
Ms. Laura Schaaf
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Sweeny
Mrs. Gloria Walker
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Weber
Ms. Kathleen Weigand
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Winschel
Atty. and Mrs. David Zurn
	
In Memory of John and 
Lenoir Delehunt	
Mr. William Delehunt
	
In Memory of Marie DiGangi	
Auto Zone
Auto Zone - Pittsburgh Region
Mr. and Mrs. William Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Lasher
	
In Memory of Caroline Joy 
DiPlacido	
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Ehrman
	
In Memory of Emma 
Ferretti DiTullio	
Mrs. Lena DeLaura
	
In Memory of Elizabeth 
“Lizzy” Dunbar	
Mr. Mark Golden
	
In Memory of Jimmy 
Edgett	
Mr. John Andrews
Anonymous
Mrs. Barbara Beatty

Ms. Louise Descutner
Mr. and Mrs. William Gloekler
Mr. Brad Hartwell
Mr. and Mrs. James Hartwell
Mr. and Mrs. Donald McKeever
Plyler Enterprises, Inc.
Ms. Jane Scudder
Ms. Kathy Sertz
Ms. Ada Strasser
Ms. Lorraine Wellington
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Zacks
Atty. and Mrs. Richard Zamboldi
	
In Memory of Charlene 
Feiler	
Ms. Janet Griffin
	
In Memory of Agnes 
Froehlich Fries	
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Fries
	
In Memory of Eileen 
Fulton	
Ms. Kathleen Anderson
Mr. DJ Fulton
Pledgeling Foundation
	
In Memory of Leo and 
Jessie Gallina and Philip 
and Marcia Gallina	
Rev. Leo Gallina
	
In Memory of Joseph 
Gangemi	
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Zibelman
	
In Memory of Mary Ann 
Gloekler	
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Gloekler
	
In Memory of Judith 
Gloystein	
Mrs. Mary Gloystein
Ms. Marge Santabene
Ms. Kathy Wells
	
In Memory of Jean 
Gordon	
Ms. Joni Gordon
	
In Memory of 
Hayley	
Ms. Chelsee Cool
	
In Memory of Glenn 
Helsley	
Dr. Scott Helsley
	
In Memory of Joseph 
Holmwood	
Mr. James Gloystein
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Morris
	
In Memory of David 
Holtz	
Mrs. Bernadine Amendola

Ms. Charlotte Cannell
Ms. Mary Demetter
Ms. Betty Eiswerth
Ms. Margaret Hofmann
Dr. Jo Ann Holtz and Mr. William 
Holtz
Ms. Mary Reddinger
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Reske
Ms. Patricia Zimmer
	
In Memory of Gloria 
Hosford	
St. Jude School Faculty and Staff
	
In Memory of Christopher S. 
Husted	
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Schmidt
	
In Memory of John W. 
Gloystein III	
Mrs. Mary Gloystein
	
In Memory of Audrey 
Irwin	
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Campbell
Mr. Ron Celeski
Mr. and Mrs. Vic Kostef
Atty. and Mrs. Matthew 
McCullough
Mr. Christopher Misevski
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Molly
Mr. and Mrs. Tim NeCastro
Mrs. Carol Schaal
Mrs. Ann Marie Sitter
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Zavasky
	
In Memory of Clarence 
Johns	
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Danch
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Wickles
	
In Memory of Raymond 
Johnson	
Ms. Sandra Hernandez
Ms. Frances Sprak
	
In Memory of Patricia 
Jozefowicz	
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Reichert
	
In Memory of Thomas G. 
Wells, Jr,	
Mr. and Mrs. John Amann
Ms. Mary Kiehlmeier
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Kuhn
Ms. Jenny Mullett
Ms. E. Claire Petruso
R.H. Rutkowski Insurance, Inc.
Ms. Kathleen Sullivan
	
In Memory of Frank 
Semelka, Jr.	
Ms. Peggy Shoskin
	

In Memory of John J. 
McCormick, Jr.	
Father Patrick McCormick
	
In Memory of Richard 
Soderberg, Jr.	
Ms. Anita Kiener
	
In Memory of Christine 
Claire Kalkhof	
Mr. Thomas Kalkhof
	
In Memory of Mark 
Kaminski	
Ms. Caroline Gisler
	
In Memory of Lola 
Katen	
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Katen
	
In Memory of Ron 
Konkol	
Mrs. Betty Lou Snyder-Barczyk
	
In Memory of Michael and 
Dorothy Kovalcik	
Dr. Thomas Kovalcik
	
In Memory of Terese 
Lachesky	
Ms. Marguerite Annone
Mr. Nicholas Daley
Mr. and Mrs. Alex Dezubay
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Wittmann
	
In Memory of Frances 
LaFata	
Atty. Darlene Vlahos
	
In Memory of Doris 
Lefaiver	
Ms. Doris Beerbower
Ms. Marcy Lazor
	
In Memory of Patricia Mae 
Lipiec	
Ms. Theresa Rzepka
	
In Memory of Mary 
Macie	
Mr. David E. Pastrick
	
In Memory of James and 
Theresa Mahoney	
Mayor and Mrs. Joseph Schember
	
In Memory of Rose 
Marceca	
Mrs. Theresa Rotunda
	
In Memory of Betty 
McAndrew	
Ms. Laura Custis
Carrol Dillon
Mr. and Mrs. Kent Hodson
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Kloecker
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Krahe

Ms. Peggy McAndrew
Ms. Margaret Segall
	
In Memory of Michael 
McCain	
McCain Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles McCain, Jr.
	
In Memory of Joanne Barber 
McCormick	
Dr. Maureen Barber-Carey and Mr. 
Richard Carey
Ms. Kimberlee Nowell
	
In Memory of Dennis 
McDowell	
Ms. Caroline Gisler
	
In Memory of Martin and 
Jane Dugan and Donald and 
Helen Messmer	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Dugan
	
In Memory of Richard 
Mielnik	
Mr. and Mrs. Neal Baker
Ms. Kathy Bastow
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Bauer
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Bensur
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Burley
Ms. Kathryn DiGello
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Harrity 
Ms. Mary Kuhar-Rinke
Ms. Kay Kujan
Ms. Irene Mielnik
Mrs. Patricia Mielnik
Mr. and Mrs. David Nelson
Mr. and Mrs. James Robie
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Slomski
Mr. and Mrs. Ben Stolarski
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Stolarski
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Wieser
	
In Memory of Thomas 
Montagna	
Mrs. Loreta Montagna
	
In Memory of Tom 
Morawski	
Slovak National Club
	
In Memory of Jerry 
Morton	
Compulsive Cleaners Co.
	
In Memory of Paul 
Nelson	
Mr. and Mrs. David Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Erdely
Ms. Camille Federoff
MacDonald Illig Jones and Britton, 
LLP
Mrs. Mary Oas
Mr. and Mrs. Bob O’Malley

Gifts received July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023• Matching Gift * Deceased22



Ms. Karen Pettit
Mr. Paul Phillips
The Riehl Company
Atty. and Mrs. David Zurn
	
In Memory of Louis Nicolia	
Mr. and Mrs. Rocco Zappia
	
In Memory of Sandra Noonan	
Ms. Cheryl Lepkowski
	
In Memory of Rose 
Omniewski	
Mrs. Theresa Rotunda
	
In Memory of Philip Osborne	
Ms. Marcia Osborne
	
In Memoty of Raymond and 
Martha Pagliari	
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Mozdy
	
In Memory of Leo J. Pamula	
Mrs. Beverly Pamula
Mrs. Linda Rohrbach
	
In Memory of Barbara 
Parker	
Mr. Ron Klink
Salvo Strategies
Siebenbuerger Ladies Auxiliary
	
In Memory of Vilma Paterniti	
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Adams
Mr. and Mrs. William Blair
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Dugan
Mr. and Mrs. William Dyakon
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Paterniti
Mr. and Mrs. William Spaeder
Ms. Susan Tirak
	
In Memory of Mary Cree from 
Patti	
Ms. Beverly Petruso
	
In Memory of Joe Petriello	
Mr. Carmen Bevacqua
	
In Memory of Kristine Petroff	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Petroff
	
In Memory of Maureen and 
Richard Power	
Mr. and Mrs. John Musatto
	
In Memory of Lisa Rinderle	
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Boyce
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Bules
Mr. and Mrs. David Euston
Mr. and Mrs. James Flynn
Ms. Christine Formica
Mr. Christopher Grant
Mr. and Mrs. Pat Grant

Mrs. Krista Gray
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Hansen
Inspire People
Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence Kuklinski
Ms. Jacquelyn Lazeski
Mr. and Mrs. Robert McKiernan
Mr. and Mrs. Michael McLoughlin
Atty. and Mrs. John Mehler
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Pirrello
Mr. and Mrs. Stefan Rastetter
Mr. and Mrs. Dick Stoker
Ms. Dona Webster
	
In Memory of Ina R. 
Ring	
Ms. Nancy Dunegan
Ms. Kathleen Stenger
	
In Memory of Frank 
Riley Sr. and Joan 
Rutkowski	
Industrial Sales and 
Manufacturing, Inc.
	
In Memory of Eleanor 
Sample	
Mr. Richard Sample •
	
In Memory of Thomas 
Santi	
Ms. Kathryn Green
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Santi
	
In Memory of Elizabeth 
“Bette” Schick	
Mr. and Mrs. John Del Freo
Ms. Cheryl Valimont and Family
	
In Memory of Bill 
Schrimper	
Mrs. Lynn Schrimper
	
In Memory of Frank 
Scozzie	
Mrs. Nancy Genck
Ms. Carol Lecorchick
	
In Memory of Sarah 
Selleny	
Ms. Kathy Bastow
Mr. and Mrs. George Behringer
Mr. and Mrs. James Bomba
Mr. Robert Demchak
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Englund
FNBO Wealth Management
Mr. Robert Helmbrecht
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Rewers
Mr. and Mrs. Pat Wilczynski
Ms. Janet Wilson
	
In Memory of Delbert D. 
Shaffer	
Mrs. Greta Shaffer
	

In Memory of Michael 
Shingle	
Mr. James Tullio
	
In Memory of Dr. Rajendra 
Prasad Singh	
Drs. Jay and Mona Kang
	
In Memory of Sarah 
Skarzenski	
Atty. Darlene Vlahos
	
In Memory of Irene Smerick	
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Garrett Antalek
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Baumgartner
Mr. and Mrs. James Bemis
Mr. and Mrs. William Buseck
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Cargioli
Mr. and Mrs. James Carley
Ms. Jennifer Chamberlin
Ms. Caitlin Crawdford-Edwards
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Cuneo
Delectabites
Mr. and Mrs. William Gloekler
Father James Gutting
Cynthia Homan
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Johnson
Mr. Michael Kovalcik
Dr. Thomas Kovalcik
Ms. Eileen Kraus
Mr. and Mrs. Nick Mauro
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Musolff
Mrs. Theresa Rotunda
Ms. Patricia Rowley
Ms. Brenda Ruggiero
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Schmitt
Ms. Susan Smathers
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Smerick
Rev. Joseph Szybka
Mr. Stanley Szybka
Dr. Helen Zimmerman
	
In Memory of Flo and Peter 
Russo, Sr.	
Atty. Andrew Sisinni
	
In Memory of Francis D. 
Riley, Sr.	
Mr. and Mrs. Garrett Antalek
Mr. and Mrs. Chet Chrzanowski
Mr. and Mrs. David DeJarnette
Mr. David Dore
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Dore
Ms. Kimberly Gaber
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Grace
Father Patrick McCormick
Mrs. Jean Nies
Ms. Patricia Rega
Ms. Ann Riley
Mr. and Mrs. James Rutkowski, Jr.
Ms. Laura Schaaf
The Schaal Trust

Ms. Carol Tobin
Ms. and Ms. Sara Walker
Ms. Dotty West
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Will
Atty. and Mrs. David Zurn
	
In Memory of Mary Ellen and 
Neal Sullivan	
Mr. and Mrs.Greg Fuller
	
In Memory of Neal Robert 
Sullivan	
Mr. Jack Bertges
Mr. and Mrs. James Bomba
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Cass
Mr. William F. Grant, II, CFRE
Ms. Nancy Sturtevant
Mr. and Mrs. Nels White
Ms. Janet Wilson
	
In Memory of Neil Sullivan	
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Danch
	
In Memory of Donald Swartz	
Mrs. Barb Swartz
	
In Memory of Laurie McCain 
Tredway	
Mr. Andrew Acker
Mr. Daniel Adams
Ms. Alyssa Alcantara
Ashland Container Corp
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Brezina
Ms. Mary Bula
Ms. Deborah Chadsey
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Cronkhite
Empire-EMCO, Inc.
Atty. and Mrs. Michael Fetzner
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Froess
Ms. Michelle Griffith-Aresco
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Hess
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Holland
Ms. Sarah Hooker
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lowther
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Lyons
Mr. and Mrs. Wilhelm Maier
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Majewski
Manufacturer and Business 
Association
M. Holland Company
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Bob O’Malley
Ms. Portia Redfield
The Riehl Company
Mr. and Mrs. Shawn Rooney
Mr. and Mrs. James Rutkowski, Jr.
Atty. and Mrs. Steven Shore
Ms. Carrie Stevens
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan Tetuan
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Weber
Dr. and Mrs. Donald Zone
	

In Memory of Linda Trevison	
Ms. Judy Stokes
Mrs. Lois Metzler
	
In Memory of Richard Vargo	
Ms. Donna Tatar
	
In Memory of Fred Venal	
Ms. Vicky Venal
	
In Memory of Columbia 
Vlahos	
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Mozdy
	
In Memory of Gloria White	
Ms. Patricia Carden
Ms. Janet Honard
Ms. Nancy Mannix
Ms. Melinda Marks
Mr. Michael Merritt
Ms. Christine Peterson
Blair Weidig and Beth Hoke
Mr. Christopher White
	
In Memory of Mary Will	
Mr. Michael Marchini
	
In Memory of Mr. and Mrs. 
Francis Joseph Wilson	
Ms. Adele Larsen
	
In Memory of Richard 
Zameroski	
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Allegretto
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cline	
	
	
	
	
	

DONOR REPORT

We truly appreciate 
every contribution 
made to Barber 
National Institute. 
Please note that every 
effort was made to 
ensure accuracy in 
the listing of our 
generous supporters. 
We apologize for 
any inadvertent 
errors or omissions. 
Please contact the 
Advancement Office 
at (814) 874-5802 if you 
have any questions or 
concerns.
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TRIBUTE/HONOR

IN-KIND

DONOR ADVISED & DESIGNATED

2022-2023 GIFTS

2022-2023 DONORS

2022-2023 FUNDS

 
	
In Honor of John and 
Bridget Barber	
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Fries
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Johnson
	
In Honor of John 
Barber	
Knowledge Park Apartments LLC
	
In Honor of Matthew 
Barczyk	
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Hakel
Litz Enterprises LLC
Matt Barczyk Agency, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Stephens
	
In Honor of the Staff at 
BNI	
Dr. and Mrs. James DeMatteis
	
In Honor of Laurie 
Callaghan	
Mrs. Marilyn Bohn
	
In Honor of Justin 
Crankshaw	
Mrs. Wilma Donaldson

Mr. and Mrs. Doc Raines, Jr.
	
In Honor of Lena 
DeLaura	
Ms. Elizabeth Piotrowski
	
In Honor of Jim 
Dobrich	
Cascade Park Club
	
In Honor of Lauren Sweet 
Fabich	
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Cars
Mr. and Mrs. John Potts
	
In Honor of Monica 
Felion	
Ms. Lucia Salvia
	
In Honor of Joseph 
Fries	
Atty. and Mrs. John Barber
	
In Honor of Bill and Patty 
Gloekler	
Ms. Barbara A. Gray

	
In Honor of Janet Griffin’s 
90th Birthday	
Ms. Mary Jean McFarland
	
In Honor of Lynne 
Hunter	
McInnes Rolled Rings
	
In Honor of Timothy and 
Gretchen Hunter	
Dr. Thomas Hunter
	
In Honor of Jonathan 
Jurewicz	
Ms. Alice Jurewicz
	
In Honor of Haleigh 
Kafferlin	
Ms. Sue Kafferlin
	
In Honor of Bea and Tom 
Kaminsky	
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Weiler
	
In Honor of Max 
Maas	
Small Business Alternatives
	

In Honor of John 
Martin	
Dr. Sharon Martin Coursey and 
Mr. Peter Coursey
	
In Honor of MacKenzie 
Mazon	
Mrs. Mary Oas
	
In Honor of Will Morgan
Mr. Steve Belsterling
	
In Honor of Tim and Lisa 
NeCastro	
Drs. Brian and Kate Stark
	
In Honor of Mary and Phil 
Pirrello	
Ms. Mary Frances Pirrello
	
In Honor of Margrit 
Schroder	
Mr. Joe Bricher
	
In Honor of Jessica 
Schuring	
Mr. and Mrs. John Graffius

	
In Honor of Brian 
Stark	
Ms. Danette Martucci
	
In Honor of Kyle 
Strayer	
Erie Strayer Company
Luis R Marrero Cordero	
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Katen
Ms. Amy McCall
Ms. Mary Tredway

	
In Honor of Bob 
Will	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Crawford

AYCO Charitable 
Foundation	
The Springer Family Fund
	
Bank of America Charitable 
Fund	
Anonymous

Community Foundation Of 
Warren County

DeFrees Family Memorial Fund 
Advisory Committee

Dr. Gertrude A. Barber Center 
Employee Service Fund

Barnhart Transportation
Benco Leasing
Building Systems Inc
Church Bros. Electric
Doyle Security
D.R. Zimmerman & Sons
Erie Bank

Equestrian Order Of The Holy 
Sepulchre Of Jerusalem; Secular 
Franciscan

Erie Community Foundation

Friends Of Aubrea Hagerty-
Haynes

Friends of Pat Harkins

Greater Erie Charity Golf Classic

Holy Rosary Cub Scout Pack 40

Knights of Columbus St. Timothy 
Council No. 4121

Meadville Swimming & Diving 
Booster Club

Modern Employees Community 
Fund

Park United Methodist Church/
United Methodist Women

Pulaski Club

Slovak National Club

Society of Holy Trinity

Vorsheck Family Foundation, Inc.

Wesleyville American Legion Carl 
Neff Post 571 

The Tucker Charity Fund
	
Community Foundation of 
Warren County	
The J&R Barrett Memorial 
Trust

The Sokolski Family Fund
	
The Erie Community 
Foundation	
Ms. Sheila Ardery
The Lawrence L Brown Fund

The Golubieski Family Foundation 
Fund
The Patrica O’Connor Fund
The Bruce Raimy Fund
The Scibetta Family Fund
The Louise K Wells Fund

	
Fidelity Charitable Gift 
Fund	
Anonymous
The John W. Clancey Charitable 
Giving Fund
The Kurytnak Family Gift Trust

Erie Beer
Erie Clayspace
Erie Sports Commission
Hand & Upper Body 
Rehabilitation Center
Honey Baked Ham
iHeart Radio

Kimkopy
Lake Erie Traffic
LAMAR
Larry’s Central Meat Market
Lilly Broadcasting/Erie News 
Now
McCain Foundation, Inc.

MenajErie
Plyler Enterprises, Inc.
PNC Financial Services, Inc.
Pulakos
R. Frank Photography 
Scott Enterprises
Sepco Corporation

The Cork 1794 (Red Letter 
Hospitality)
The E
Tony B
Valentis Security
Waldameer

CLUBS/ORGANIZATIONS 2022-2023 GIFTS

Gifts received July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023

• Matching Gift
* Deceased

• Matching Gift * Deceased24



LEGACY SOCIETY MEMBERS

70TH ANNIVERSARY 
CLUB

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

2022-2023 DONORS

2022-2023 DONORS

2022-2023 Dr. Gertrude A. Barber Center Board of Directors

Accessible Gardens

Ms. Lynn Ackerman

Britton Family Foundation

Ms. Sandra Carangi

Mrs. Roberta Cooney

Dr. Sharon Martin Coursey 
and Mr. Peter Coursey

Mrs. Roberta Dahlkemper

Mr. John Barber — President/CEO
Mr. William Gloekler — Chairman

Atty. Charbel Latouf

Directors

Legal Counsel to the Board

Ms. Natalie Allen  *
Mr. and Mrs. Edward 
Allgeier  *
Mr. Frank Amoroso  *
Anonymous (1)
Mrs. Bridget Barber
Mr. John Barber 
Mr. Joseph Bebko  *
Mr. Dominick Colelli  *
Mr. James Coogle  *
Ms. Alice Del Porto  *
Mrs. Evelyn DiLoreto  *
Mrs. Kathryn Barber 
Durkin  *
Mr. and Mrs. Charles 
Eisert *
Ms. Mary Ellen Erhart  *
Mr. Robert Fessler  *
Mr. George French  *
Ms. Jean L. Gordon *
Ms. Catherine Halder  *
Mrs. Audrey Hirt  *
Ms. Eleanor Schuetz 
Jones *
Mr. and Mrs. Allen G. 
Katen *
Ms. Adeline Rose Krohn  *

Mr. and Mrs. Terrence Ferrante

Ms. Caroline Gisler

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Hain

Mrs. Milly Jaffe

Mr. Michael P. Martin

Mrs. Lynn Schrimper

Mr. Joseph Sette

Mrs. Barb Swartz

The Dr. Gertrude A. Barber Legacy Society recognizes those 
generous donors who have made a planned gift, such as a 

bequest in a will or trust.
To learn more about becoming a member of the Legacy Society or 

planned giving options, call Laura Schaaf, Director of Giving, at (814) 
874-5802

John M. (Mac)* and 
Grace E. Logan  *
Ms. Gladys Morrison  *
Mr. Holmes H.J. 
Raudenbush  *
Architect Orlando 
Salata  *
The Honorable and Mrs. 
Joseph Schember
Ms. Lillian Schroeck  *
Ms. Audrey Tong  *
Mr. Robert Ulrich *
Ms. Louise Waller *
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas 
Watt
Ms. Mary Weschler *
Mrs. Rena Wierbinski
Mr. Steve Wierbinski
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas 
Wittmann
Mr. Conrad Woelky  *

*Deceased member

DONOR REPORT

Mr. John Barber, 
President
Mrs. Bridget Barber
Mr. Timothy Barnhart

Atty. Robert 
Brabender, Vice 
Chairman
Dr. Cori Dunagan
Mrs. Dolores Garvey, 
Secretary

Mr. William Gloekler, 
Chairman
Mr. Steven Groshek
Mr. Dean Huya
Mr. John Kersey

Mr. Michael Martin
Ms. Mary Ita Power
Ms. Lynn Rupp
Mr. Robert Will
Dr. Thomas Wittmann

Dr. David Kozak  † 
Mr. Rand Levis
Ms. Barbara Lincoln
Ms. Lisa Maas, 
Treasurer

Atty. James Walczak
† Emeritus Member  25



CORPORATE, FOUNDATION & MATCHING
2022-2023 DONORS
Active Network, Inc.
Accudyn Products, Inc.
Accuride Corporation
Active Network, Inc.
Africa 6000 International
AIM Recycling Erie
Alan J. Natalie, Attorney At Law, 
P.C.
Ameriprise Financial
American Auto Auction
Arlington Heritage Group
ARM Enterprises, LLC
Austin Real Estate, Inc
Automated Industrial Systems
AYCO Charitable Foundation
Bank Of America Charitable Gift 
Fund
Barnhart Gives
Barnhart Transportation, LLC
Benevity
Bianchi Honda
Box Tops For Education
Building Systems, Inc.
C.H. Reams and Associates, Inc.
Calvert-Pearson Insurance Group
Charities for Children, Inc.
Charles Schwab & Co., Inc.
Churchill Downs
Community Shelter Services Inc.
Connies Ice Cream Inc.
Crime Victim Center of Erie 
County, Inc.

Crossett Inc.
CyberGrants
D & E Machining Charitable Fund
Dahlkemper’s Jewelry Connection
David Lee Furniture
Decision Associates
DeSantis Supply
Doyle Security
E. Lane Boutique
Eastwood Group, LLC
Ellwood National Forge
Erie Bank
Erie City Council
Erie Community Foundation
Erie County Community College
Erie County Gaming Revenue 
Authority
Erie Indemnity
Erie Insurance Commercial 
Products
Erie Insurance Group
Erie Restoration Inc.
Erie Strayer
Experience Children’s Museum
F.T. Young Associates, Inc.
Fidelity Brokerage Services, LLC
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Filling The Gap Inc.
First National Bank
FNB Wealth Management
Fred’s Furniture Co.
Frontstream

Fund Evaluation Group, LLC
Granite Telecommunications
Great Lakes Insurance Services 
Group, LLC
Greater Erie Charity Golf Classic
Greater Erie Economic 
Development Corp.
Hagan Business Machines
Hand & Arthritis Rehab Center
Highmark Blue Cross Blue Shield
Highmark Health
Hill, Barth & King Employees
Industrial Sales & Manufacturing, 
Inc.
Insurance Management Company
Interim HealthCare
It Depends, LLC
Johnson & Johnson Foundation
Just Giving
KeyBank Foundation
King Communications
Kneib Dentistry
Knox McLaughlin Gornall & 
Sennett, P.C.
Kress Financial Services
Lake Erie Molded Plastics
Larson Karle Architects
Leboeuf Resources, Inc.
LECOM
Lincoln Investment Planning
Lincoln Recycling
Logistics Plus
LPL Financial

MacDonald Illig Jones & Britton, 
LLP
Maher Duessel CPAs
Marquette Savings Bank
Matt Barczyk Agency, Inc.
Merrill Lynch
Mill and Main
National Fuel Gas Company 
Foundation
Networking Technologies
North Coast Flight School
North Coast Packaging
Northwest Savings Bank
PA Council On The Arts
PayPal Charitable Giving Fund
Pierre and Kathryn McCormick 
Family Foundation, Inc.
PNC Financial Services, Inc.
PNC Investments, LLC
Polish Falcons Nest 123
Printing Concepts
Quaker Aikers 
Rabe Environmental Systems
Raymond James Charitable 
Endowment Fund
Raymond James Global Account
Revive Laser Spa
Rick Weaver Buick GMC
Robertson Kitchens & Remolding
Roth Marz Partnership
Schultz Marketing and 
Communications
Sepco Corporation
ServiceMaster Clean

Seubert & Associates, Inc.
Small Business Alternatives
Stormin’ Norman Boetger 
Memorial Golf Tournament
Superior Tire and Rubber Corp.
Target
The Betts Foundation
The BI Collaborative
The Columbus Foundation
The Cork
The Kahkwa Club
The Sanford Company
The United Fund Of The Corry 
Area, Inc.
Thomas J McCormac III 
Foundation
TJ’s Plumbing & Heating Of Erie, 
Inc.
Toyota Of Erie
U Frame It and The Poster Annex
UBS Financial Services
United Way of Southwestern PA
UPMC Health Plan
Vanguard Charitable
Vantage Care Apothecary
Vantage Healthcare Network
Wabtec
Ward’s Landscape Service, Inc.
Wavepoint 3PL
Wegmans Food Markets, Inc.
Workpartners
YourCause, LLC Trustee For New 
York Life, AT&T
Zimmer’s Service Center, Inc.

First National Bank
KeyBank
Knox McLaughlin Gornall & 
Sennett, P.C.
Lilly Broadcasting
MacDonald Illig Jones & 
Britton, LLP
Northwest Savings Bank

Gifts received July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023

EITC EDUCATION IMPROVEMENT TAX CREDIIT 2022-2023 PARTICPANTS
Philadelphia Insurance 
Companies
PNC Financial Services Group, 
Inc.
Scott’s Apple Meadville, Inc.
Scott’s Splash Lagoon, Inc.
United Concordia
UPMC Health Plan

FOR MORE INFORMATION ABOUT THE EITC PROGRAM
CONTACT DR. MAUREEN BARBER-CAREY, (814) 878-5960 OR MAUREENBC@BARBERNI.ORG

A donation to the Educational Improvement Tax Credit Program 
is a commitment to the future. Businesses participating in 

the EITC Program funded scholarships for children to attend 
quality preschool programs, as well as provided technology and 

adaptive equipment for students in out school.

• Matching Gift * Deceased26



DONOR REPORT

Barnhart Transportation was named Outstanding 
Philanthropic Organization of the Year by the 

Association of Fundraising Professionals on National 
Philanthropy Day November 15, 2023. They were 
honored during a ceremony at Gannon University’s 
Yehl Ballroom. 

Owners Bryan and Tim Barnhart have a passion 
for giving back to the community and supporting 
young people. They believe that giving back creates a 
workplace culture that allows for relationships to be 
built within and outside the organization and creates 
a sense of community. Barnhart Gives, formed in 2017, 
has raised over $200,000 through annual events such as 
a golf outing, bowling tournament and clay shoot with 
the support of employees, volunteers, and business 
partners. Their fundraising efforts have benefited 
Barber National Institute, Shriners Hospital, Grady’s 
Decision, Hunt of a Lifetime, Special Olympics and 
Transplant Hope Foundation. Barnhart Gives asks that 
all dollars donated stay in the region to support local 
children and families.  

BARNHART 
TRANSPORATION 
NAMED 
PHILANTHROPIC 
ORGANIZATION 
OF THE YEAR 

Bryan and Tim have a long history of supporting 
Barber National Institute and have contributed over 
$100,000. In the early days, Barnhart Construction, 
started by their father, Tom, built several residential 
community homes for individuals with severe 
mobility issues. They have been bringing friends, 
staff, and family to the Barber Christmas Ball for 
over two decades and began sponsoring the event 
in 2012. In January of 2022, Tim joined the Board of 
Directors providing guidance and support. When 
the Barber Beast on the Bay needed transportation 
for obstacles, Barnhart Transportation stepped up 
supplying trucks, drivers, and Tim’s sweat equity, 
tearing down obstacles. In 2022, the Barber National 
Institute became an annual recipient of partial 
funding from the Barnhart Gives annual golf outing, 
sharing the honor with the Shriners Hospital of Erie.  

Barnhart Gives continues to make a difference in the 
non-profit community of Erie County and beyond. 

DOLLAR 
GENERAL TOY & 
SUPPLY DRIVE 
Eleven Erie Dollar General stores 
collected toys and supplies during the 
holidays for students and families of the 
Elizabeth Lee Black School. Participants 
in Barber National Institute Club Erie 
assisted in picking up and delivering 
the gifts from the Dollar General stores.

Members of Club Erie volunteer to deliver hundreds of donated Christmas gifts from 
Dollar General stores to Elizabeth Lee Black School students.

Barnhart Transportation CFO Tim Barnhart presents $75,000 in proceeds from their 
annual golf outing to Barber National Institute and Shriners Children’s Erie.
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B A R B E R

WHEN & WHERE: WHEN & WHERE: 
IN- PERSON 

The live show will be held in the north complex of the 
Barber National Institute on: 

FRIDAY, APRIL 5, 10 A.M. – 7:30 P.M.   
SATURDAY, APRIL 6  &  SUNDAY, APRIL 7, NOON - 3 P.M. 

Youth Artist Award Ceremony, 1 p.m. 
MONDAY, APRIL 7, 1 P.M - 3 P.M. 

ONLINE
The show will be available online for viewing and 

making purchases from:

APRIL 5 - APRIL 15
Visitors can vote for the People’s Choice Award for their favorite 

adult and youth artwork during the in-person exhibit. 

Official eclipse viewing glasses will be available at the show!

SPECIAL THANKS TO OUR 2024 SPONSORS!SPECIAL THANKS TO OUR 2024 SPONSORS!

One of the region’s most eclectic exhibits is back during a once-in-a-lifetime event! From portraits to landscapes to 
abstracts and more – the Jay & Mona Kang Art Show & Sale at Barber National Institute will illuminate the talent of 

regional artists while Erie is in the path of totality for the solar eclipse. 


